

SHRI RAMSWAROOP MEMORIAL UNIVERSITY

ANNUAL REPORT 2020-21



LUCKNOW-DEVA ROAD, BARABANKI UTTAR PRADESH-225003

Table of Contents

S. No.	Title	Page Number
1	Chancellor's Message	1
2	Pro-Chancellor's Message	2
3	Vice-Chancellor's Message	3
4	Preface	4
5	Organizational Chart	5
6	Vision, Mission & Core Values	6
7	Profile of Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University	7-8
8	About the Institutes	9-22
9	Academic Resources	23-38
10	Examination Report	39-41
11	Training, Placement and Alumni Affairs	42-46
12	Campus Life and Students Activities	47-52
13	Social Connect and Extension Activities	53-59
14	Major Events Conducted at SRMU	60-65
15	Research at SRMU	66-74
16	Consultancy at SRMU	75-76
17	Centre for Innovation Incubation & Entrepreneurship (CIIE)	77-78
18	Academic Collaboration and Industrial Interaction Cell (ACIIC)	79-80
19	E-Content Development Cell	81-82
20	E-Learning Excellence award	83
21	Welfare Measures: Faculty and Staff	84
22	Quality Initiatives-Internal Quality Assurance Cell	85-87
23	SWOC	88-91



Chancellor's Message

The Annual Report (2020-21) is a reflection of the multilateral and illustrious achievements of Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University in the areas of academics, research and innovation, collaborative partnerships and outreach programs in coherence with the growth and development of our students.

We quantify our success by the quality of graduates we nourish for the betterment of society. Our commitment towards providing a unique learning experience to our students is in alignment with the changing scenario and necessities of the current Covid-19 pandemic. We faced the challenges imposed by the difficult Covid-19 times as one unified family to cater to the needs of our students and to work towards their progress. The contribution and role of our faculty and staff members in the year 2020-21 is highly appreciable and their efforts towards student development and stakeholder engagement are exemplary.

Our participation in various societal and environmental issues include providing consultancy services and outreach awareness programs across the nation. In the year 2020-21 we have created a futuristic landmark through establishment of new institutes and strategic centers to promote entrepreneurship, environmental conservation and sustainable development. Our research has been focused on highlighting environmental issues and novel innovations to combat with the impact of Covid-19 pandemic. Our research activities have paved the way to new partnerships with industry, business and the government creating benchmarks for knowledge creation and sharing. The SRMU community believes in creating a difference and contributing to the society for the development of our nation.

I am proud of the accomplishments over the year and believe we will achieve new mile stones in future!

Er. Pankaj Agarwal

Chancellor



गुरु पारस को अन्तरो, जानत हैं सब सन्त। वह लोहा कंचन करे, ये करि लये महन्त॥

Pro-Chancellor's Message

As we look back at the year gone by, it has been replete with challenges, opportunities and achievements through the rendering of relentless service, innovation and commitment to quality. The Covid-19 pandemic has opened the gateway to new strategies, ideas and methodologies to promote unprecedented growth and all-around progress of our students, faculty and staff members.

We overcame the challenging phase of Covid-19 lockdowns, and got acquainted with an all-new experience of teaching and learning in the blended mode without compromising with academic standards. We are proud of our students who have passed through our portals in the preceding years and are gainfully employed. There has been an exponential growth in the number and variety of courses offered to our students on globally acclaimed pattern, which provide them flexibility and the opportunity to excel in their chosen areas. Our curriculum has ensured that our students mature into global citizens and are competent in adapting themselves to meet career challenges in an increasingly volatile and fast paced world.

The University has continued on its path to excellence in teaching, research and knowledge transfer and encourages students to apply this knowledge with consideration for ethical and ecological issues. By developing collaborations with international and national institutions of eminence we are establishing benchmarks in academic excellence and holistic grooming to help our students meet career challenges in an increasingly globalized economy.

We aspire to progress from strength to strength by following rigorous quality norms in the year ahead and carve a place of eminence in the society.

> Er. Pooja Agarwal Pro-Chancellor



Vice-Chancellor's Message

A preview of the Annual Report 2020-21 evokes a sense of achievement and purpose. The difficult Covid-19 times could not hurdle the dedication and commitment of the university in working towards the growth and development of our students. A strong believer and practitioner of the dictum "Knowledge is Power", Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University has been on the path of delivering quality education by developing the young human resources with ethical and moral values, while boosting their leadership qualities, research culture and innovative skills.

The University marches ahead to attain its mission through a goal of blending contemporary knowledge with skills and values to groom high caliber thinkers; morally upright and physically sound citizens infused with proactive approach to take up challenges confronting society. The dedication of the SRMU faculty and staff members during the Covid-19 times instills a sense of pride.

We lay strong emphasis on research so that the students gain higher technical and scientific competence, to have an edge over others. Our research area got even more diversified in the pandemic with studies based on the impact of lockdown and unlocking being published and recognized at global platforms. Thus, creating an opportunity out of a challenge is something we follow in our work culture.

Students are our brand ambassadors and for their holistic development the university not only provides a vibrant and positive ambience but well-equipped library, clubs, sports and extracurricular activities. Promoting the intellectual development of our faculty is also our prime area of focus and they are constantly motivated to attend conferences, workshops and faculty development programs in India and abroad.

Graduating students from SRMU are provided placement opportunities in reputed organizations and we have an enviable national and international placement record. We also provide a vibrant ecosystem for aspiring entrepreneurs to launch innovative ventures for the social, technological and economic development of our country.

We aspire to create progressive professionals who are empowered with knowledge, skills, abilities and positive attitude to face challenges and seize opportunities.

> Prof. (Dr.) A.K. Singh Vice-Chancellor

Preface

With great pride, we present the Annual Report of the University for the academic session

2020-21: year full of unprecedented academic challenges. The report portrays the university's

efforts for the accomplishment and fulfillment of its academic promises despite all hurdles. It

presents the current developments in the university and new opportunities that will shape the

our progress.

The University is currently in its 9th year and has shown excellent growth under the dynamic

and inspiring leadership of Hon'ble Chancellor, Er. Pankaj Agarwal and Er. Pooja Agarwal,

Pro Chancellor along with the great mentorship of the Vice- Chancellor Prof. (Dr.) A.K. Singh

who stands as the strong pillar of the institution. Their vision and guidance plays an important

role in introducing new academic programmes and the successful conduct of the various

academic and administrative activities of the University.

The university believes in the holistic growth and development of students & faculty and

considers each and every member an inevitable part of the organization. Every member is

attuned to the values and principles of the University and is entrusted with the responsibility of

its excellence in the fields of academics, research & consultancy and outreach activities.

Persistent efforts are being made to enhance the students' involvement both in academic and

co-circular activities. The growing number of students enrolled in various programmes despite

the pandemic reflects a growing recognition and appreciation of the value education imparted

by the University.

The University is deeply indebted to the member of its Statutory Bodies, the Directors, Deans,

HODs, Faculty, and Staff for their seamless efforts and cooperation in helping the University

progress on its journey to excellence. With dedication and devotion of each member, we wish

to keep growing and nurturing the societal needs of teaching-learning and developing wisdom.

Jai Hind!

Prof. U.K Singh Registrar

Jemseldinger_

Organizational Chart

Chief Bortel Warden Market District Director Felica Director
Constituence
Scattering Warden Best Home Chief Proctor Finance Officer Project Officer Director Constituting Constitution Paris Dir Director (12) System Director Descripted Parent Director (111) Some of Appendix Some cal Dy. Registrar Stav and Programmi VICE CHANCELLOR PRO-CHANCELLOR Description (A) CHANCELLOR REGISTRAR Meetic (9) better of better of Beening Director (A) betters of Director and Moneyal Dy. Register Numerical Attentions and Public Reletions Sports Duranter (1)
Part December,
Memorial Determiny
Reportable Meetar (6) Justine (10-Source and Submings Director Inner South Manner Col Dy. Daglattar Darder [5] Menter A. Section 4 Controller of Examination Darector (3) mento d'todo Stato Dy. Registrac Academics University Club Coordinates PRO-VICE CHANCELLOR Director (2) betters of House 34 and Possentine Director (1)

SHRI RAMSWAROOP MEMORIAL UNIVERSITY

VISION

To be a globally recognized place of teaching-learning, doing research and preparing human capital with ethical, social and ecological sensibilities, thereby contributing to national prosperity.

MISSION

- To build upon existing programs and courses, initiate new programs and courses in tune with the emerging national and global trends relevant to local needs.
- To serve students of different backgrounds and abilities, through effective teaching-learning experiences in order to develop lifelong learning skills and leadership qualities.
- To inculcate wisdom, professional ethics, value system and social sensibilities in the students.
- To promote creativity, innovation and entrepreneurship among students for the betterment of the society.
- To collaborate with national and international institutes of eminence in research and consultancy.
- To create an academic ambience with physical and learning infrastructure and establish a clean and green campus.

Core Values

Integrity & Ethics: University upholds the highest ethical values, integrity and professionalism as well as commitment to academic freedom, transparency and accountability.

Inclusiveness and Diversity: University embraces and acts on responsibility to guarantee diversity and equity.

Student Centric: University fosters a student-centric environment and provides student centered, interdisciplinary, multidisciplinary programs leading to professional excellence.

Excellence: University is committed to maintain academic excellence through quality education, extra-curricular activities and lifelong learning skills.

Participatory governance: University encourages shared decision making through a process that rests upon collaborative consultation, open flow of information, diverse involvement and collective deliberations of all stake holders.

Collaboration: University is working towards common goals with other stakeholders in the university and the community through outreach programs while valuing teamwork, participation and diversity of ideas and perspectives.

Sustainability: University acts in a manner that is environmentally, economically and socially sustainable.

Profile of Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University

Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University (SRMU) ,located on Lucknow-Deva Road, in the Barabanki district of the vibrant state of Uttar Pradesh has been established by an Act of State Legislature of Uttar Pradesh (UP Act No.1 of 2012) as a Private University vide Gazette Notification No. 530(2)/LXXIX-V-I-12- 1(ka) 27-11, dated 04th July 2012, registered under Section 2 (f) of UGC Act and is empowered to award degree under Section 22 of the UGC Act.

The establishment of Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University (SRMU) is the culmination of the expertise developed over 20 years' quest for excellence by Shri Ramswaroop Memorial Group of Professional Colleges (SRMGPC) and marks another step in the direction of shaping myriad hued dreams and turning them into achievable reality.

Founders of the university, alumnus and gold medalist from IIT Kanpur, envision ShriRamswaroop Memorial University being a world class University by achieving excellence in the fields of Education, Research & Consultancy, through socially enriching and ethically responsible pursuits. The phenomenal journey of the group dates back to 1999, when just 22 students and an unwavering commitment to quality education, led to the birth of SRMU.

SRMU is a confluence of academic, cultural and intellectual resources. With the vision to be a globally recognized place of teaching-learning, doing research and preparing human capital with ethical, social and ecological sensibilities, thereby contributing to national prosperity, Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University is committed to achieve the highest levels of distinction in the innovation and transmission of knowledge and understanding. The University fosters a student-centric environment and provides interdisciplinary and multidisciplinary programs leading to professional excellence. At present, 11 Institutes offer a wide spectrum of choice for students to choose Under-Graduate, Post-Graduate, Integrated, Diploma and Doctoral programs in Engineering (Mechanical, Civil, Electrical, Electronics & Communication, Computer Science), Biotechnology & Bio- Science, Management, Commerce, Economics, Computer Applications, Media Studies, Legal studies, Education, Natural Sciences & Humanities, Architecture, Pharmacy and Agricultural Sciences.

The University upholds high ethical values, integrity and professionalism as well as commitment to academic freedom, transparency and accountability. University also embraces and acts on responsibility to guarantee diversity and equity. It is our endeavor to impart education which enhances the personality of our students, giving them the strength of character and intellect, while teaching them to be self-sufficient in this extremely competitive world. Our curriculum is therefore contemporary in nature, and incorporates various innovative

programs that open up novel avenues for our students' future.

At SRMU, the focus is on helping the students to emerge as educated and socially sensitive individuals who can make a positive change in society and for whom the nation will always come first. We provide our students with facilities to give them a world class educational experience.

SRMU takes pride in its excellent faculty, which is from leading Central Universities and premier institutes like IITs etc. Constant interface with industry stalwarts and a compassionate management leads to innovative pedagogy and revision of the syllabus, making the courses relevant and employment enhancing. University encourages shared decision making through a process that rests upon collaborative consultation, open flow of information, diverse involvement and collective deliberations of all stake holders.

The University is committed to maintain academic excellence through quality education, extracurricular activities and inculcation of lifelong learning skills. Our vision at SRMU is not
merely to impart information but to make learning a harmonious experience which helps our
students to shine in each and every aspect of life. Here, education is cumulating the
highest ideals in the hope so that it can become a medium, through which we can serve our
nation by developing ahighly educated, informed, efficient and ethical pool of human resource.

Our aim is not only to educate, but also to inculcate values, honesty, integrity and a capacity for hard work. The deep-rooted spiritual tradition of our Indian culture is merged effortlessly with modern technology and teaching practices to create a value-based education system for transforming the students into professionals, who will become harbingersof social change.

The University is now exploring the new frontiers of institutional achievement, by refreshing its academic system, reinforcing and augmenting teaching, research and residential facilities and pursuing social purposes in a coordinated manner, to keep pace with international standards in these areas and endow human resource with the capabilities to serve the nation in the special context of the challenges and imperatives of globalization.

The University is working towards common goals with stakeholders and the community through outreach programs, valuing teamwork, participation, and diversity of ideas and perspectives. At SRMU, our dream is to enable our students in realizing their dreams and to send them forth into the world, as confident individuals pursuing their goals. With the motto of Chase Reality...Dreams Will Follow...., SRMU is set to create a benchmark in the education system.

About the Institutes

Institute of Technology

The Institute of Technology is committed to provide focused learning in the fields of science

and technology with the aim of creating human resources with knowledge and abilities to

contribute successfully to a complex and ever-changing world. We have faculty members

recruited from the premier National & International Institutes & Universities, bringing

creativity, experience, and expertise to build and execute career-targeted learning programs.

Our undergraduate programs are pedagogically designed and the execution of teaching learning

processes is performed with the aid of well- equipped laboratories, IT facilities, which help

graduates begin careers in various fields of science and technology with minimal training.

Postgraduate programs of the Institute have the research integrated with education, making the

students a creative and innovative member of the society. Innovation and research in the

emerging & front area of science & technology is essential part of all the Faculties, creating a

very vibrating atmosphere for our PhD program. The institutes have six departments.

Department of Computer Science and Engineering

Programmes Offered:

٠ B. Tech.

٠ B.Tech. Computer Science and Engineering (Cloud Computing and Artificial

Intelligence)

B.Tech. Computer Science and Engineering (Data Science and

Artificial Intelligence)

M.Tech. Computer Science and Engineering

Ph.D.

Thrust Areas: Data Analytics, Software Engineering, Machine Learning, and Artificial

Intelligence.

Department of Computer Applications

Programmes Offered:

- BCA
- B.Sc.IT
- M. Sc. IT
- MCA
- Ph.D.

Thrust Areas: Networks, Data Analytics, Information Security, Software, Human-Computer Interaction Machine Learning and Data Mining.

Faculty of Mechanical Engineering

Programmes Offered:

- B.Tech
- M. Tech.(Production and Industrial Engineering)
- Ph. D

Thrust Areas: Design, Thermal Engineering ,Production Engineering and Industrial
Engineering

Faculty of Civil Engineering

Programmes Offered:

- B.Tech.
- M.Tech (Environmental Engineering)
- M.Tech (Structural Engineering)
- M.Sc. (Environmental Science)
- Ph.D

Thrust Areas: Environmental, Structures, Ground water and Water Resources

Department of Electrical Engineering

Programmes Offered:

- B.Tech
- M.Tech(RenewableEnergy)
- M.Tech (Power Electronics and Electrical Drives)

Thrust Areas: Power System, Power Electronics and Renewable Energy

Department of Electronics and Communication Engineering

Programmes Offered:

- B.Tech.
- M.Tech (Digital Communication Engineering)
- Ph.D.

Thrust Areas: Metamaterials and Virtual Instrumentation

Institute of Natural Sciences and Humanities

Institute boasts to be the heart and soul of the University as it is essentially required with all

the academic programs that run across the University. Our Institute consists of four Faculties

vis. a viz. Faculty of Physical Sciences, Faculty of Chemical Sciences, Faculty of

Mathematical & Statistical Sciences and Faculty of Humanities & Social Sciences. Institutes

have more than 30 faculty members and all have earned Doctorate degree from reputed

institutes and universities and are adequately experienced to take up academics in right

pursuit. They are also involved in high end research and published many Research Papers in

very reputed Journals and also earned Research Projects from DST, Govt. of India and CST,

Govt, of UP respectively. Institutes also have Research Scholars who are pursuing Ph.D from

the Institute.

Well qualified teachers, well equipped laboratories along with advance teaching aids to

enhance learning outcome is our strength. We follow program specific curriculum containing

awareness and skill developing courses in addition to core courses, which are pedagogically

designed to cater the fast changing needs of the student. We believe in participative learning

to create wisdom, rather focusing only to develop intelligence as neither can be neglected.

Our Academic Programs follow program specific curriculum that are pedagogically designed

to suit global requirements. Our plan is to develop mentorship and immersion programs with

institutions of International repute for our students and thus offering opportunities to earn

respect and admiration of the eminent academicians , scientists and personalities from

corporate world.

Faculty of Physical Sciences

Programme Offered:

B.Sc.(Hons) Physics

M.Sc. Physics

Thrust Areas: Renewable energy, material science and high energy physics.

 ${f 2}$

Faculty of Mathematical and Statistical Sciences

Programme Offered:

- B.Sc.(Hons)-Mathematics
- M.Sc.(Mathematics)
- Ph.D

Thrust Areas: Pure and Applied Mathematics.

Faculty of Chemical Sciences

Programme Offered:

- B.Sc.(Hons)Chemistry
- M.Sc.(Chemistry)
- M.Sc. (Pharmaceutical Chemistry)
- Ph.D

Thrust Areas: Physical, Inorganic, Organic, Analytical and Environmental Chemistry with special emphasize on Polymer Chemistry, Industrial Chemistry and Nano Science.

Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences

Programme Offered:

- B.A.(Hons)-English
- B.A.(Hons)-Applied Psychology
- B.A.(Hons)-Sociology
- B.A.(Hons)-Political Science
- BSW (Bachelor of Social Work)
- M.A.(English)
- M.A. (Psychology)
- MSW(Master of Social Work)
- Ph.D.

Thrust Areas: Language, literature and society; Positive Psychology, Gender Issues, Indian Philosophy, Governance and Professional Ethics.

Institute of Bio-Sciences and Technology

The Institute of Bio-science & Technology was started as a Faculty of Biotechnology under the

aegis of Institute of Engineering & Technology in 2012. After two successful years it was

elevated to Institute of Bio-science & Technology in 2014. Initially Faculty of Biotechnology

started with B. Tech in Biotechnology (4-years) programs and subsequently it broadened into

Institute of Bio-science and Technology with the courses: B. Tech (BT), M.Sc. (BT), and

M.Tech(BT) with specialization in Bioprocess Engineering/Molecular Biology/

Immunology.

Biotechnology will result only from integration of multiplicity of scientific disciplines and

technologies, including Microbiology, Biochemistry, Genetics, Molecular Biology,

Bioinformatics, Chemistry, Chemical and Process Engineering, Metabolic Engineering and

more recently a variety of Omics technologies. Biotechnology employs both scientific and

engineering principles with gainful considerations in developing and improving products and

processes made from or for living systems.

The B. Tech program is generally offered to students having 12th either in Biology or

Mathematics backgrounds. But M.Sc. and M. Tech programs are generally offered to students

having B.S.c. or B. Tech degree in any of the contributing departments.

Faculty of Biosciences

Programme Offered:

٠ B.Sc.(Hons)-Bio-Tech

M.Sc.(Bio-Tech)

B.Sc.(Hons) Food Technology

Ph.D

Thrust Areas: Molecular Biology, Bioinformatics, Health and Medicine, Genetic

Engineering, Genomics, Immunology and Biochemistry.

Faculty of Biotechnology

Programmes Offered:

- B. Tech(Bio-Tech)
- M. Tech(Bio-Tech)
- Ph. D

Thrust Areas: Biochemistry, Molecular Biology, Bio informatics, Genetic

Engineering, Bio-Process Engineering, Biochemical

Engineering and Nano biotechnology.

Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics

The Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics was started in the year 2012. IMCE

seeks to be a trail-blazer in management education through strong academic-industry

collaboration, promoting Entrepreneurial programs, and developing international initiatives

and alliances. IMCE thrusts on creating an innovative, ethical and intellectual environment

with a focus on leadership and management in a technology intensive global market. The

Institute offers flagship MBA, BBA, B.Com.(Hons.), B.A. Economics (Hons.) and Doctoral

programs. IMCE has been playing a pivotal role in the growth of students and scholars through

blend of theory and practice, using highly innovative teaching pedagogy.

Faculty of Management

Programmes Offered:

BBA

BBA (Business Analytics)

MBA

Ph.D.

Thrust Areas: HR, Finance and Accounting, Marketing, IT, Business Analytics

Faculty of Commerce and Economics

Programmes Offered:

B. Com (Hons)

B.A.(Hons)-Economics

Thrust Areas: Commerce and Economics

10

Institute of Legal Studies

The Institute is intended to educate and encourage the students through developing an in sight and deep knowledge about the intricacies of law. The core aim of the course of Institute of Legal Studies is to develop professional attitude, confidence and to impart deep understanding of substantive and procedural laws which in turn develop the art of lawyering, pleading, convincing, client, interviewing, skills of court, and dealing with third party behavior like dealing with witness and other duty holders.

Programmes Offered:

- LL.B.
- Integrated BBA-LL.B.(Hons)
- Integrated B.A.-LL.B.(Hons)
- LL.M.(Criminal & Security Law)
- LL.M.(Corporate & Commercial Law)
- LL.M.(Constitutional & Administrative Law)
- LL.M.(International & Comparative Law)
- Ph.D

Thrust Areas: International Law, Constitutional Law, Criminal Law, IPR, Cyber Law, Human Rights Law and Business Law. Institute of Media Studies

The Institute of Media Studies aims to equip its students with core competencies that will

ensure industry-ready professionals. Here, stress is on practical knowledge and learning from

professionals. The best industry-experienced professionals have been roped in to ensure that

stress is on practical. The Institute aims to churn our professionals not just in Print Journalism

but also in Broadcast and Electronic Journalism, Corporate Communication, Film & Television

(Production & Presentation), Event Management New Media and other allied media fields. The

curriculum is dynamic and updated to suit current Media needs. Creative expression is given

full vent to ensure talented pass-outs who like to think out-of-the-box and provide exposure to

latest industry developments to cut out redundancy and encourage broad vision. We aim to

establish synergies with the best Media Schools in the country and provide skill sets for Media

Industry not just journalism but allied courses like Scripting for Film & TV, Copy writing,

New Media Solution, Digital and Online professionals etc.

Programmes offered:

٠ B.A.(Journalism and Mass Communication)

٠ M.A.(Journalism and Mass Communication)

M.A. (Film Studies and Theatre)

Ph.D.

Thrust Areas: Media research, Literacy, Journalism Studies, Television, Journalism and

Media theory, Print Media and Event Management

മ

Institute of Education and Research

The Institute aims to achieve excellence in the fields of Education and Research through socially

enriching and ethical responsible pursuits. The end objective is to promote learning and skills

through teaching and research specific to changing needs of the Industry and society with inter-

disciplinary approach. Institute is trying its best to produce teachers embodied with cultural

traditions of our society and also modern enough to keep pace with changing times. The Institute

of Education & Research has been fulfilling the cherished dream of the founder of the University

who attached great importance to teacher education.

Programme offered:

٠ B.Ed.

Thrust Areas: Teachers' Training.

œ

Institute of Architecture and Planning

The institute aims in producing future architects who are able to handle real life situations in a

better and effective way. This is achieved by creating a value proposition based on practical

knowledge and skills imparted by professional architects in addition to providing access to latest

technology. Indian culture and international exposure both will be given to make them understand

the rich structural base of our country and the current global expertise, a blend of both will make

them professionals of international competence.

Programmes Offered:

BID

B. Arch

D.Arch.

Thrust Areas : Architecture Design.

Institute of Agricultural Sciences & Technology

The Institute of Agricultural Sciences & Technology is committed to provide highly job -

oriented courses and the curriculum is designed to foster the spirit of entrepreneurship and

research. The Institute have faculty members recruited from the premier institutes & universities

in the field of Agriculture Science with sufficient experience in teaching and practical

application, bringing creativity experience, and expertise to build and execute career-targeted

learning programs.

The undergraduate programs are pedagogically designed and the execution of teaching learning

processes is performed with the aid of state-of-the-art infrastructure including well-equipped

laboratories, extensive hands-on training and an operational research management system.

Programme Offered:

B.Sc.(Hons) Agriculture

Thrust Areas: Agriculture.

Institute of Pharmacy

Institute of Pharmacy has been started with a vision to spreading quality healthcare education. Pharmacy and Pharmaceutical sciences nationally and globally have been undergoing a paradigm shift from product to patient and the pharmacy education too has responded to keep pace with this development. The Institute of Pharmacy has always played a leadership role in advancement of pharmacy education and practice where innovation and excellence are the hallmarks. Institute has infrastructure for the new research dimensions including analysis and assessment of drugs, medicines and herbal formulations quality and has state of art laboratories, which are well equipped.

Programmes Offered:

- B. Pharmacy
- D. Pharmacy.

Thrust Areas: Pharmaceutics, Pharmacology, Pharmaceutical Chemistry and Pharmacognosy.

Institute of Diploma Studies

The purpose and aim are to impart theoretical and practical training to our students with full attention on skill development in their respective field of study in order to prepare them to shoulder the responsibilities post completion of Diploma with confidence and perfection.

Programmes Offered:

- Diploma in Mechanical Engineering(Production)
- Diploma in Electrical Engineering
- Diploma in Civil Engineering
- Diploma in Computer Science and Engineering
- Diploma in Electronics and Communication Engineering
- Diploma in Mechanical Engineering (Automobile)
- Diploma in Biomedical Engineering
- Diploma in Agricultural Engineering

ACADEMIC RESOURCES

Academic achievement is the primary focus at SRMU, and with a proven track record of commitment to student success, SRMU offers a path for every student. From registering for classes and accessing books to getting extra help with challenging courses and plotting plans of study, SRMU's academic resources allow students to focus on what's most important. The core strength of academic resources is faculty members, supporting staff, library, workshop and laboratories.

The Faculty Members:

SRMU takes pride in its excellent faculty, which is from leading institutions from India and abroad.

Faculty List:

Sr. No.	Name	Designation
	Department of Compute	r Applications
1	Dr Bineet Kurnar Gupta	Associate Professor
2	Dr Santosh Kumar	Associate Professor
3	Dr Wasiur Rhmann	Assistant Professor
4	Mr Rajat Sharma	Assistant Professor
5	Ms Archana Maurya	Assistant Professor
6	Ms Nidhi Tiwari	Assistant Professor
7	Mr Vipin Khattri	Assistant Professor
8	Mr Vinay Kumar Vishwas	Assistant Professor
9	Mr Abhay Kumar Yadav	Assistant Professor
10	Ms Mahvish Jabeen	Assistant Professor
11	Mr Kshitiz Srivastava	Assistant Professor
12	Mr YogeshPal	Assistant Professor
13	Dr Rajeev Kumar	Assistant Professor
14	Mr Nitish Kumar	Temporary Faculty
15	Ms Anshita Raj	Temporary Faculty
16	Mr Kartikesh Tiwari	Temporary Faculty

Department of Computer Science & Engineering

17	Dr Shalini Agarwal	Professor
8	Dr Taskeen Zaidi	Associate Professor
19	Mr Virendra Singh	Assistant Professor
20	Ms Arti Kushwaha	Assistant Professor
21	Mr Ashutosh Kumar	Assistant Professor
22	Mr Vishal Bhatt	Assistant Professor
23	Mr Kapil Kumar Gupta	Assistant Professor
24	Mr Anand Rai	Assistant Professor
25	Mr Nitin Goel	Assistant Professor
26	Ms Necta Bhusal Sharma	Assistant Professor
27	Ms Kanchan Pandey	Assistant Professor
28	Mr Neelesh Mishra	Assistant Professor
29	Mr Neeraj Kumar	Assistant Professor
30	Mr Nageshwar Nath Pandey	Assistant Professor
31	Ms Shadab Irfan	Assistant Professor
32	Mr Rohit Srivastava	Assistant Professor
33	Mr Anupam Singh	Assistant Professor
34	Mr Shoeb Ahmad	Assistant Professor
35	Mr Devendra Nath Pathak	Assistant Professor
36	Mr Rakesh Ranjan	Assistant Professor
37	Ms Noopur Srivastava	Assistant Professor
38	Ms Proeti Verma	Assistant Professor
39	Mr Kumar Bibhuti Bhushan Singh	Assistant Professor
40	Mr Ankit Kumar Singh	Assistant Professor
41	Dr Swati Saxena	Temporary Faculty
42	Ms Sarita Shukla	Temporary Faculty
43	Ms Eram Fatima	Temporary Faculty

14	Mr Sunny Kumar	Temporary Faculty
	Department of Electronics & Comm	unication Engineering
45	Dr AlkeshAgarwal	Associate Professor
46	Mr Mritunjai Rai	Assistant Professor
47	Dr Sunil Kumar Singh	Assistant Professor
48	Mr Jay Kumar Pandey	Assistant Professor
49	Ms Manju Bhardwaj	Assistant Professor
50	Mr Abhishek Kumar Saxena	Assistant Professor
51	Mr Anand Prakash Pandcy	Assistant Professor
52	Mr Kunal Krishna Upadhyay	Temporary Faculty
	Department of Electrical	Engineering
53	Dr Ram Sharan Bajpai	Professor
54	Dr Shikha Singh	Associate Professor
55	Mr Yashwant Kumar Singh	Assistant Professor
56	Mr Satish Kumar Singh	Assistant Professor
57	Mr Gaurav Singh	Assistant Professor
58	Mr Shubham Mishra	Assistant Professor
59	Mr Sandeep Dixit	Assistant Professor
	Faculty of Humanities & So	ocial Sciences
60	Dr Vijaya Sethi	Professor
61	Dr Jitendra Kumar Yadav	Associate Professor
62	Dr Shilpa Shukla	Associate Professor
63	Dr Priyanka Shukla	Associate Professo
64	Dr Bishun Kumar	Associate Professo
65	Dr Amar Pal Singh	Associate Professor
66	Dr Sima Kumari	Assistant Professor
67	Dr Ashish Ranjan	Assistant Professor
68	Dr Ram Pratap Yadav	Assistant Professor
69	Dr Juhi Srivastava	Assistant Professor

70	Dr Vincet Singh	Assistant Professor
71	Dr Rashmi Saxena	Assistant Professor
72	Dr Pavitra Bajpai	Assistant Professor
73	Dr Meghna Singh	Assistant Professor
74	Dr Shweta Shukla	Assistant Professor
75	Dr Ritika Srivastava	Assistant Professor
76	Dr AnvitaVerma	Assistant Professor
77	Mr Ritesh Kumar	Assistant Professor
78	Dr Nidhi Sharma	Temporary Faculty
79	Dr Mamta	Temporary Faculty
80	Ms Afiya Bano	Temporary Faculty
81	Ms Manjari Kureel	Temporary Faculty
82	Dr Ambrish Khare	Temporary Faculty
83	Dr Anil Kumar	Temporary Faculty
84	Dr Vaidurya Jain	Temporary Faculty
85	Dr Ayugya Narayan Singh	Visiting Professor
	Faculty of Rio-scien	ices
86	Dr Mahesh Kumar Basantani	Professor
87	Dr Sunil Kumar	Associate Professor
88	Dr Neeraj Gupta	Associate Professor
89	Dr Divya Gupta	Associate Professor
90	Dr Praveen Kumar Srivastava	Assistant Professor
91	Dr Garima Gupta	Assistant Professor
92	Ms Sonal Prasad	Assistant Professor
93	Dr Gurminder Kaur	Assistant Professor
94	Ms Nishu Mittal	Assistant Professor
95	Dr Dharmendra Kumar Pandey	Temporary Faculty
96	Dr Pavan Kumar	Temporary Faculty

98	Dr Satish Mishra	Temporary Faculty
99	Ms Hina Siddiqui	Temporary Faculty
00	Ms Jhanvik	Temporary Faculty
01	Dr Sandeep Kumar Singh	Adhoc Faculty
	Faculty of Bio-Techn	iology
102	Dr Tanvi Jain	Associate Professor
103	Dr Siddharth Vats	Associate Professor
104	Dr Sachidanand Singh	Associate Professor
105	Dr Tabish Qidwai	Assistant Professor
106	Ms Noopur Khare	Assistant Professor
107	Ms Divya Singh	Assistant Professor
108	Ms Niharika Chandra	Assistant Professor
109	Mr Abuzer Amir	Assistant Professor
10	Ms Namrata Bhudhiraja	Temporary Faculty
	Faculty of Chemical S	ciences
11	Dr Krishna Srivastava	Professor
12	Dr Ravi Kant	Professor
13	Dr Sreenivasulu Peta	Associate Professor
14	Dr Shailesh Kumar Mishra	Associate Professor
15	Dr Rohit Prakash	Assistant Professor
16	Dr Sadhana Singh	Assistant Professor
17	Ms Shaheen Fatma	Assistant Professor
18	Dr Rajdip Dey	Assistant Professor
19	Mr Ram Prakash Tiwari	Assistant Professor
	Faculty of Civil Engir	eering
20	Dr Abhishek Saxena	Professor
21	Prof Sudhakar Pathak	Professor
22	Prof Rakesh Varma	Professor
23	Mr Jashwant Kumar Varshney	Professor

124	Prof. R.K Srivastava	Professor
125	Mr Saurabh Shukla	Associate Professor
126	Mr Kamal Kumar	Assistant Professor
127	Mr Rishabh Joshi	Assistant Professor
128	Mr Md. Zain	Assistant Professor
129	Ms Ramsha Khan	Assistant Professor
130	Ms Sandhya Maurya	Assistant Professor
131	Ms Anjali Singh	Assistant Professor
132	Ms Anju Patel	Temporary Faculty
133	Prof Pradeep Kumar Srivastava	Visiting Professor
	Faculty of Commerce and	Economics
134	Dr Alka Singh	Professor
135	Dr Manoj Kumar	Associate Professor
136	Dr Veena Singh	Associate Professor
137	Ms Gayatri Negi	Assistant Professor
138	Ms Swati Yadav	Assistant Professor
139	Dr Nidhi Agarwal	Assistant Professor
140	Ms Seema Shukla	Assistant Professor
141	Dr Saifuddin Ahmad	Assistant Professor
142	Ms Afreen Fatima	Assistant Professor
143	Dr Amit Trivedi	Assistant Professor
144	Ms Nancy Gupta	Assistant Professor
	Faculty of Managen	ient
145	Dr Ajay Prakash	Professor
146	Dr Mohit Venna	Professor
147	Dr Jyoti Dewan	Professor
148	Dr Raj Laxmi Srivastava	Associate Professor
149	Dr Anushree Singh	Associate Professor
150	Dr Rinki Verma	Associate Professor

151	Dr Ruchi Singh	Associate Professor
152	Dr Madhu Dixit	Associate Professor
153	Dr Pravcen Srivastava	Associate Professor
154	Dr Pankaj Dhingra	Associate Professor
155	Dr Nidhi Shukla	Associate Professor
156	Dr Amit Sinha	Assistant Professor
157	Ms Kavita Singh	Assistant Professor
158	Dr Aamir Aijaz Syed	Assistant Professor
159	Ms Sangecta Wadhera	Assistant Professor
160	Dr Kanupriya	Assistant Professor
161	Dr Pragati Malik	Assistant Professor
162	Dr Anu j Kumar Gupta	Temporary Faculty
163	Dr Vikas Singh	Visiting Professor
	Faculty of Maths & Statistic	cal Science
164	Prof Virendra Nath Pathak	Professor
165	Dr Anurag Agnihotri	Associate Professor
166	Dr Prachi Srivastava	Associate Professor
167	Dr Mukesh Awasthi	Associate Professor
168	Dr Dilip Kumar Jaiswal	Associate Professor
169	Dr Pramod Kumar	Associate Professor
170	Dr Gajendra Nath Tripathi	Associate Professor
171	Dr Kulbhushan Singh	Associate Professor
172	Dr Akhilesh Kumar Mishra	Associate Professor
173	Dr Vinay Verma	Assistant Professor
174	Dr Alok Srivastava	Assistant Professor
175	Dr Kali Charan	Assistant Professor
176	Dr Manindra Kumar Srivastava	Assistant Professor
100	Dr Abhiram Shukla	Assistant Professor
177		Section 1985 Annual Property Control

179	Mr Shashikant Tripathi	Assistant Professor
180	Dr Ajay Singh	Assistant Professor
181	Dr Kusum Lafa	Assistant Professor
	Faculty of Mechanical E	ngineering
182	Dr Niraj Gupta	Professor
183	Dr Rajesh Kumar Porwal	Professor
184	Mr Sunil Kumar Singh	Assistant Professor
185	Mr Necraj Kumar Gupta	Assistant Professor
186	Mr Amit Kumar Singh.	Assistant Professor
187	Mr Vikram Singh	Assistant Professor
188	Mr Umesh Vishwakarma	Assistant Professor
189	Mr Nitesh Kumar Pandey	Assistant Professor
190	Mr Vinod Kumar	Assistant Professor
191	Mr Shashank Kumar Shukla	Assistant Professor
192	Mr Rakesh Dwivedi	Assistant Professor
193	Mr Prince Shukla	Assistant Professor
	Faculty of Physical S	cience
194	Dr Bhanu Mani Dixit	Professor
195	Dr Ram Gopal Singh	Associate Professor
196	Dr Ashutosh Kumar Singh	Associate Professor
197	Dr Mukesh Mishra	Associate Professor
198	Dr Nitish Kumar Singh	Associate Professor
199	Dr Shobhit Sachan	Assistant Professor
200	Mr Lalit Kumar Shukla	Assistant Professor
	Institute of Agricultural Science	æ & Technology
201	Dr Prachi Bhargava	Associate Professor
202	Dr Vijay Prakash	Assistant Professor
203	Dr Nitish Sharma	Assistant Professor
204	Ms Priyanka Rastogi	Assistant Professor

205	Dr Nikhil Raghuvanshi	Assistant Professor
206	Ms Anamika Jain	Temporary Faculty
207	Mr Akshay Kumar	Temporary Faculty
208	Mr Jitendra Ojha	Adhoc Faculty
	Institute of Architecture	& Planning
209	Prof Pramod Saxena	Professor
210	Ms Anamika Yadav	Associate Professor
211	Mr Chitranshu Khare	Assistant Professor
212	Mr Amod Chaman Katiha	Assistant Professor
213	Ms Meenakshi Singh	Assistant Professor
214	Mr Vijay kumar Verma	Assistant Professor
215	Ms Archi Agarwal	Assistant Professor
216	Prof Vivek Anand	Temporary Faculty
217	Ms Richa Gupta	Temporary Faculty
218	Ms Akansha Singhal	Temporary Faculty
219	Mr Sanshlesh Kumar	Temporary Faculty
220	Mr Gaurev Kumar	Temporary Faculty
221	Ms Shikha Singh	Temporary Faculty
	Institute of Diploma	Studies
222	Dr N C Sarcar	Professor
223	Mr Pravesh Kumar	Lecturer
224	Mr Raj Bahadur Singh	Lecturer
225	Mr Raj Deepak Verma	Lecturer
226	Mr Noorul Haque	Lecturer
227	Mr Rohit Singh	Lecturer
228	Ms Priya Kumari	Lecturer
229	Ms Divya Awasthi	Lecturer
230	Ms Snehlata Pandey	Lecturer
231	Mr Alok Sharma	Lecturer

232	Mr Susheel Kumar Verma	Lecturer
233	Mr Arpit Maheshwari	Lecturer
234	Mr Avinash Kumar Upadhyay	Lecturer
235	Mr Sushant Bhatt	Lecturer
236	Mr Amit Kumar Singh	Lecturer
237	Mr Daya Shankar Shukla	Lecturer
238	Mr Rama Nand Mishra	Lecturer
239	MrAshish Pandey	Lecturer
240	Mr Aman Shukla	Lecturer
241	Ms Rupali Gupta	Lecturer
242	Ms Shivani Chitranshi	Lecturer
243	Mr Alok Nigam	Lecturer
244	Mr Surendra Pratap Singh	Lecturer
245	Ms NigarAlam	Lecturer
246	Mr Anuj Kumar Yadav	Lecturer
247	Mr Amit Verma	Lecturer
248	Mr Abhishek Kumar Singh	Lecturer
249	Mr Vishal Singh	Lecturer
250	Ms Anamika Srivastava	Lecturer
251	Mr Rizwan Akhtar	Lecturer
252	Ms Pooja Dwivedi	Lecturer
	Institute of Education &	Research
253	Dr Ritu Chandra	Professor
254	Mr Gyan Prakash Srivastava	Assistant Professor
255	Ms Sandeepa Kaur Bhatiani	Assistant Professor
256	Dr Ashish Kumar Awasthi	Assistant Professor
257	Ms Sajitha Rajan	Assistant Professor
258	Ms Rashmi Chaturyedi	Assistant Professor
259	Ms Rahst Parveen	Assistant Professor

Institute of Legal Studies		
260	Dr Mohd Moin Athar	Professor
261	Dr Sudhir Kumar	Professor
62	Mr Manish Pratap Singh	Associate Professor
63	Dr Prakash Chandra Mishra	Associate Professor
64	Dr Sushil Kumar Singh	Associate Professor
65	Dr Shashank Shekhar	Associate Professor
66	Dr Upendra Nath Tiwari	Associate Professor
67	Mr Mohit Tiwari	Assistant Professor
68	Mr Sukhdeo Singh	Assistant Professor
69	Mr Sushil Kumar	Assistant Professor
70	Mrs Kiran Singh	Assistant Professor
71	Dr Devendra	Assistant Professor
72	Dr Prashant Kumar	Assistant Professor
73	Ms Anamika Shukla	Assistant Professor
74	Ms Deepali Yadav	Assistant Professor
75	Dr Rajesh Kumar Verma	Assistant Professor
76	Dr Kaushlendra Singh	Assistant Professor
77	Ms Avantika Madhesiya	Assistant Professor
78	Mr Ambuj Mishra	Temporary Faculty
79	Dr Mahendra Kumar	Temporary Faculty
80	Ms Annapuma Trivedi	Temporary Faculty
81	Ms Medha Tiwari	Temporary Faculty
82	Mr Rajat Saxena	Temporary Faculty
83	Ms Sukriti Yadav	Temporary Faculty
84	Mr Piyush Singh	Temporary Faculty
85	Mr Anil Kumar Dwivedi	Temporary Faculty
86	Mr Aryan Jawahar Prasad Madhavan	Temporary Faculty
87	Mr Brijesh Kumar Singh	Temporary Faculty

288	Mr Lalit Prakash	lit Prakash Temporary Facult	
	Institute of Media S	tudies	
289	Dr Neeraj Khattri	Professor	
290	Mr Shubham Bhatia	Assistant Professor	
291	Ms Aishwarya Chaturvedi	Assistant Professor	
292	Ms Aditi Agarwal	Assistant Professor	
293	Mr Rohit Upadhyay	Temporary Faculty	
294	Mr Rajinder Meerwal	Visiting Professor	
	Institute of Pharm	пасу	
295	Dr Manju Pandey	Professor	
296	Ms Shivbhadra Singh	Assistant Professor	
297	Ms Anam Fatima	Assistant Professor	
298	Mohd Irfan	Assistant Professor	
299	Mr Nand Gopal Jaiswal	Assistant Professor	
300	Ms Preeti Singh Bhadoriya	Temporary Faculty	
301	Ms Sara Fatima	Temporary Faculty	

Supporting Staff:

University rely on the professional input and expertise of a range of staff, and "support staff" who are non-teaching staff yet essential part of the whole University to streamline the whole learning way. These people work alongside teachers and behind the sections to confirm that there is an efficient substructure within which effective teaching and learning can take place. The supporting staffs expedite the whole process of Institute by helping the student in need.

Library Collection (Central Library & Institutional/Departmental Libraries)

A library is an enormous collection of sources of information and similar resources, selected by experts and made accessible to a defined community for reference or borrowing. It provides physical or digital access to material.

Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University consists of 4 libraries (one central library and 3 institutional libraries) and is accomplishing its task of reaching to wider academic community. SRMU Libraries have advanced its web activity with the subscription to many high quality electronic databases being made available through campus network to faculty, students and research scholars. The library is also promotes Open Access of e-resources. It is fully airconditioned, Wi-Fi, CCTV cameras enabled and 24x7 remote access to the e-collection. The library continuously endeavors to further improve its efforts to facilitate right information to the right user at the right time.

Library Collection (Central Library & Institutional/Departmental Libraries):

S. No.	Particulars	Library Collection (Till 30th June 2020)	Quantity Added (from 1" July 2020 to 30th June 2021)	Total
1.	Books	27935	1594	29529
2.	Gifted Books	471	80	551
3.	Print Journals (Renewed)	90	75	75
4.	Magazines (Renewed)	24	24	24
5.	Newspapers (Renewed)	14	14	14
6.	eBooks (Renewed)	20179	20179	20179
7.	Ejournals(Renewed)	528	528	528
8.	Dissertations/Projects	740	21	761
9.	Ph.D. Thesis	45	22	67
10.	CDs/DVDs	1395	12	1407

Digital initiatives of the library:

- Subscription of online databases i.e., IEEE, EBSCO, Manupatra and LexisNexis (Renewed);
- Remote accessibility of subscribed databases viz. IEEE, EBSCO, Manupatra, LexisNexis and DELNET as well as open access resources;
- Membership of DELNET for e-Books and e-Journals (Renewed);
- Accessibility of National Digital Library of India (NDLI).

Users Report:

S. No.	Туре				
1	Circulation	Issue	Return	Total	
	Students	920	1288	2208	
	 Faculty 	310	370	680	
2	7	Library Visitors	1	5660	

Online Usage Statistics:

S. No.	Name of Database	No. of Users	
1.	IERE	2020	
2.	EBSCO	34038	
3.	LexisNexis	665	
4.	Manupaira	1357	
5.	DELNET	43	
6.	Web OPAC	9104	
- 1	Total	47227	

Activities and Achievements:

- EBSCO eBooks of engineering course have been procured.
- Remote Access Facility have been implemented.
- More than 30 Computer Systems have been installed in the E-Zone Section to provide access e-resources.
- Inter Library Loan Service with DELNET and IIM.
- Book Exhibition.
- Saraswati Puja.

Workshop and Laboratories

SRMU has the best in-class laboratory and workshop facilities for carrying out teaching, research and consultancy related work across various disciplines of engineering, architecture, biotechnology, journalism, mass communication etc.

- Computer Labs
- > Engineering Laboratories and Workshops
- > Biotechnology Laboratories
- > Bioinformatics Laboratory
- Media Lab
- > Moot Court

Examination Report

In harmonization with the University vision for its commitment to be a globally recognized place of teaching-learning, the Examination Cell is also committed to implement the processes in accordance with the standards and principles established.

COVID 19 pandemic posed various challenges but vision is seeing opportunities inside the challenges. In the phase of turbulence due to COVID 19 pandemic, preparation of question paper was initiated through 'myGuruji', Learning Management System. Online Registration through Student ERP Portal was also done for generation of Admit Cards which can be accessed by the students from anywhere. In this phase of transition, the University adopted SRMU-g suite Google Classroom platform for its feasibility of conducting online examination effortlessly not only on computer/laptop but also on the mobile phones for students sitting in remote areas. The Examination Cell successfully conducted all the Examinations in online mode and declared results in timely manner.

On the basis of students' academic performance after Semester End Examination, total 1527 students have successfully completed their respective programs including Ph.D. in the session 2020-21 for the award of degree and diploma.

Diploma	UG	PG	IG	Ph.D.	Total
287	794	368	55	23	1527

Programme-wise Status of Students for the award of Degree and Diploma till Aug 31, 2021

Programme	No. of students successfully complete programme for award of degree	
B. Tech (ME)	36	
B. Tech (CE)	42	
B. Tech (CS)	134	
B. Tech (EC)	9	
B, Tech (EE)	14	
B. Tech (BT)	39	
BCA	108	
BBA	99	

B.Com. (Hons.)	44		
LL.B.	22		
B.Ed.	45		
B.A.(Hons.)-English	13		
B.A.(Hons.)-Economics	7		
B.A.(Hons.)-Applied Psychology	6		
B.A.(Hons.)-Sociology	4		
B.A.(Hons.)-Political Science	11		
BA (JMC)	32		
B.Sc. (IT)	28		
B.Sc. (BT)	59		
B.Sc. (Hons)-Physics	8		
B.Sc. (Hons)-Mathematics	22		
B.Sc. (Hons)-Chemistry	12		
Integrated BBA- LL.B. (Hons)	17		
Integrated B.Com,- LL,B. (Hons)	10		
Integrated BA- LL.B. (Hons)	28		
LL.M. (Criminal and Security Law)	92		
LL.M. (Corporate and Commercial Law)	48		
LL.M. (Constitutional & Administrative Law)	80		
LL.M. (International & Comparative Law)	16		
MCA	13		
MBA	61		
MA (English)	1		
MA (JMC)	16		
M.Sc. (Chemistry)	5		
M.Sc. (Mathematics)	1		
M.Sc. (BT)	11		
MSW	7		
M.Tech (Environmental Engg.)	2		
M.Tech (Environmental Engg.) PT	1_{c}		
M.Tech (Structural Engg.)	11:		
M.Tech (Structural Engg.) (PT)	L		
M.Tech (Production & Ind.) (PT)	L.		

M.Tech (Computer Science & Engg.)	1
M.Tech (Computer Science & Engg.) PT	1
M.Tech (Digital Communication & Engg.) (PT)	1
M. Tech (Power Electronics & Electrical Drives)	1
M.Tech (Power Electronics & Electrical Drives) (PT)	2
M.Tech (Bio-Tech)	5
Diploma CE	110
Diploma ME (Production)	50
Diploma ME (Automobile)	17
Diploma CS	44
Diploma EC	7
Diploma EE	59
Ph.D Open House Thesis Defense and Viva Voce Examination (Management)	12
Ph.D Open House Thesis Defense and Viva Voce Examination (Computer Science & Engineering)	4
Ph.D Open House Thesis Defense and Viva Voce Examination (Mathematical Sciences)	1
Ph.D Open House Thesis Defense and Viva Voce Examination (Social Sciences)	2
Ph.D Open House Thesis Defense and Viva Voce Examination (Education)	Í
Ph.D Open House Thesis Defense and Viva Voce Examination (Media Studies)	1
Ph.D Open House Thesis Defense and Viva Voce Examination (Bio Technology)	2

In compliance to the UP Govt. directions and University Policy, final year students have been given another opportunity as Special Summer/Improvement Examination in offline mode during Sep 27 — Oct 07, 2021 and their result will be declared on the basis of their performance in the examination.

Training, Placement and Alumni Affairs

Placement Cell continued its initiatives in career development and campus recruitment activities in the year 2020-21. The Cell has organized different activities to strengthen capacity of young talents and raise their confidence to meet the real-life challenges. The Cell has organized several activities to enhance the employability and facilitate employment opportunities for the students enrolled in the university.

During the year 2020-21, the Placement Cell has successfully networked with international and national level organizations including Corporate, NGOs, PSUs, government departments and other institutions to arrange opportunities for students of the University. During the period under consideration and ongoing COVID Pandemic, the Placement Cell could facilitate 330 job offers for students from 10 graduates and post graduate departments as against 253 in the previous year i.e. 2019-20.

The Placement cell has assisted students to secure employment opportunities in the corporate

such as Cognizant, TCS, berger paints, Huron, Axis Fintech, Infosys, NCC, SAP, Spora Steria, Thoughtworks, Informatica, Adani, Wabco, AltiSource, Collegedunia, RamkyAmdox, Virtusa, GATI Reliance Retail, Capgmini, British telecoms, APCO, mSwipe, NIIT, CoforgePayTM, Wipro, Extramarks, Zenus Group Bahgwan Auto, Vansh Constructions, Singsys, NSMX, Ucertify, Collabera, Yash Papers, Policy Baazar, Novelox, Shri Ram Fortune, etc.

During this period, the Placement Cell conducted both One-on-One counselling and group counselling for the students studying different regular and self financing courses. The Placement officers visited different departments and interacted with students on career choices and employability issues. Besides, The Placement Cell conducted free Employability Assessment Test for the students enrolled in the university in association with Aon Cocubes, Aspiring Minds, Mettl Inc. first Naukri.com and Freshers world.com.

Placement Status for 2021 Batch:

Courses	Intake	Opted for Placement	No. of students placed	% age placement
B.TECH				
CS	147	125	123	97.80
EC	9	8	2	25.00
EE	15	15	4	26.67
ME	44	42	20	47.62
Œ	45	28	7	25.00
DCA				
BCA	113	69	25	36.23
B.Sc.(IT)	36	13	5	38.46
MCA	15	10	3	30.00
Management				
BBA	115	45	17	37.78
MBA	70	62	58	93.55
B.Com	45	8	5	62.50
Media				-
BAIMC	41	33	6 :	18.18
MAIMC	16	10	7	70.00
Blotech				
B.Sc.(BT)	61	33	9	27.27
B.TECH(BT)	40	33	19	57.58
Diploma				
CS	53	53	0	0.00
EE	63	34	27	79.41
ME	86	64	81.	94.19
CE	130	94	16	17.02
EC	12	7	3	42.86
Miscellaneous				
BA(H)	46	1	1	100.00
MSW	7	4	3	75.00
Grand Total	1317	788	435	55.20

Top Placed Students in 2021 batch:

Name of the Student	Course/Branch	Company Name	Salary Package
Ankit Kumar Singh	B.Tech CS	ByJu's	10,0LPA
Krishnam Rastogi	B.Tech CS	Informatica	8,0LPA
Ankur Asthana	MBA	Indospirit	6.60LPA
Abhinav Singh	B.Tech CS	Cognizant	4.0LPA
Shreya Gupta	B.Tech CS	Cognizant	4.0LPA
Ankit Yadav	B.Tech CS	Cognizant	4.0LPA
Ayushi Srivastav	B.Tech Bio	Integrated resources	3.74LPA
Alok Pandcy	B.Sc BT	Integrated resources	3.74LPA
Divyansh Srivastava	B.Tech ME	Newgen	3.65LPA
Rajat Saxena	B.Tech CS	Coforge	3.65LPA
Saumya Bajpai	B.Tech CS	Accenture	3.50LPA
Vikas Kr Choubey	B.Tech CS	Accenture	3.50LPA
Abhishek Awasthi	B.Tech CS	Accenture	3.50LPA
Aman Mishra	B.Tech CS	Wipro	3.36LPA
Antra Singh	B.Tech CS	Wipro	3.36LPA
Anisha Sharma	B.Tech CS	Huron	3.30LPA
Kush Srivastava	мва	Reliance Digital	3.25LPA
Shikhar Kumar Mishra	B.Tech CS	Sopra Steria	3.2LPA
Tanish jaiswal	B.Tech CE	APCO	3.0LPA
NitinVerma	B.Tech ME	Focus Energy	2.8LPA
Ankit Kumar Singh	B.Tech ME	Focus Energy	2.8LPA
Jaskirat Kaur	B.Sc IT	Wipro	2.76LPA
Swati Tiwari	B.Sc IT	Wipro	2.76LPA
Nidhi Yadav	MBA	e-Team	3.0LPA
Shivam Agarwal	B.Tech CS	IIM Sirmaur	NA
Rimjhim Verma	B.Tech CS	IIM Ranchi	NA

Career Development and Student Support Activities:

- Career Counseling The Cell arranges both One-on-One and group counselling sessions
 for the students to make them aware of their strengths and weaknesses, explore their
 values and interest, identify the skill gaps and take up new learning to achieve career
 goals. The Placement Cell has conducted both One-on-One and group career counselling
 sessions for the students on a regular basis during the year in association with Internal
 Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC), SRMU.
 - During the year 2020-21, the Cell arranged 180 hours of counseling benefitting 1320 students of the University.
- 3. Employability Assessment Test SRM University Placement Cell arranges Employability Assessment Tests 2020-21 for the students in association with organizations such as NASSCOM (NAC-TEC), Aspiring Minds (AMCAT) and Aon Co-cubes and share comprehensive report with the students for corrective action. During 2020-21, the Cell organized employability tests for 450 students from different Graduate/Post-Graduate departments. The Placement Cell conducted free Employability Assessment Test for the students enrolled in the University in association with AON Co-cubes and Aspiring Minds in Virtual mode.
- Pre-Placement Training Pre Placement Training for recruitment drives, particularly in the areas of Reasoning, Aptitude and English are conducted at the University for the practices of the participating students.
 - During 2020-21, the Cell arranged 70 Hours of Pre-Placement training for 450 students.
- Virtual Recruitment the Cell has made arrangements with several recruitment portals such as <u>www.firstnaukri.com</u>, <u>www.monster.com</u>, <u>www.fresherworls.com</u> for online registration and selection of students of the University free of cost.

Alumni Activities

The Placement Cell organized Alumni meets and felicitate successful students in campus placement on 27-Aug-21. The response of the students was very good. Alumni participated from PAN India.

Innovative Practices

- Placement Cell has roped in with on line job portals like www.monstercollege.com, www.firstnaukri.com, www.freshersworld.com for facilitating recruitment of students free of cost,
- 2. Placement Cell extensively uses social media and virtual world to reach out to the students. The cell has created pages in Facebook, LinkedIn and Twitter for exchange of information and corporate interface. The cell has created WhatsApp groups for students in Engineering, Management, Computer Science, Journalism and mass Communication, etc. departments for instant messaging services.

Campus Life & Student Activities

Infrastructure & Facilities

Academic and Administrative Block

SRMU has four academic and one administrative blocks which are fully dedicated to make the university a top notch one. The four academic blocks have faculties of biotechnology, engineering, law, architecture, media, education, management, natural science, humanities and diploma. The administrative block has vice chancellor, registrar, examination, human resource offices etc.

Hostels

Separate hostels are available for boys and girls. These are equipped with all modern amenities such as water purifiers, water coolers, hot water supply, telephone facility, indoor games, gymnasium, library, Wi-fi connectivity and electricity back up. A weekly trip to the city is arranged for the boarders. Hygienic, wholesome, nutritious and tasty meals are served to the students in spacious and well-lit dining halls.

Cafetaria

A spacious cafeteria is located within the campus catering meals, snacks, beverages, mineral water etc. for students, faculty and visitors. The cafeteria is the perfect chill out zone for all atthe university. It gives them a place to unwind and relax over cups of tea/coffee.

Banking Facility

A Bank of India outlet in campus is available with 24x7 ATM facility for students, faculty and staff. This is one of the university's outreach benefits to the neighboring people of Barabanki.

Medical Centre

The university has tie ups with hospitals (Chandan Hospital) for medical facilities in Lucknow. Tie up with DOCTEL facilitates the campus medical O.P.D. and emergency services along with provision of regular medical check-ups and immunization/vaccination.

Central Library

The library is the nerve-centre of an academic institute. The central library of the university is fully air conditioned, digitized and automated with KOHA software, which enables speedy updating of books and journals and helps students and faculty to keep abreast with the latest developments in their chosen field.

Clubs & Cultural Activities

Various hobby clubs provide a platform for SRMU students to experiment, innovate and imbibe the spirit of team work. For overall development and recreation, students are encouraged to participate in club and sports of their choice like MANCH Club, SUR JHANKAR Club, BEAT THE BEATS Club, EXPRESSIONS Club, SRIJAN Club, etc.

List of Clubs of SRMU

Club Name	Nature of Club	Coordinator
MANCH	Anchoring Club	Dr. Ritika Srivastava, Asst. Prof. Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities Dr. Meghna Singh, Asst. Prof. Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities
SUR JHANKAR	Music Club	Dr. Anvita Verma, Asst. Prof. Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities Mr. Khitish Srivastava, Asst. Prof. Institute of Computer Science and Engineering
BEAT THE BEATS	Choreography Club	Dr. Gurminder Kaur, Asst. Prof. Institute of Bio-Science & Technology Ms. Divya Anand (HR Cell) Ms. Sandeepa Kumari Bhatani, Asst. Prof. Institute of Education and Research
EXPRESSIONS	Dramatics Club	Ms. Vanya Srivastava, Asst. Prof. Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities Dr. Seema Shukla, Asst. Prof. Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities
RAZZMATAZZ	Fashion Show Club	Dr. Siddharth Vats, Asst. Prof. Institute of Bio-Science & Technology Dr. Himani Singh, Asst. Prof. Institute of Bio-Science & Technology
SRUAN	Art & Craft Club	Ms. Anamika Shukla, Asst. Prof. Institute of Legal Studies Ms. Rashmi Chaturvedi, Asst. Prof. B.Ed Ms. Rachita Ambasht (Training & Placement)
SNAPSHOT	Photography Club	Mr. Yunus, Lab Instuctor, Institute of Media Studies Mr. Ashutosh Seth, Lab Instuctor, Institute of Media Studies
GOLDEN PEN	Literary & Media Writing Club	Dr. Shilpa Shukla, Assoc. Prof. Faculty of Humanities
OZONE	Nature Lovers Club	Mr. Amit Verma, Lecturer (DoCE), Institute of Diploma Studies Dr. Nitish Sharma, Asst. Prof. Institute of Agricultural Sciences and Technology
SPORTIZZ	Sports Club	Mr. Abhishek Singh, Sports officer
BUSINESS BUZZ	Business Club	Dr. Ruchi Singh, Assoc. Prof. Institute of Management, Commerce & Economics Dr. Pankaj Dhingra, Assoc. Prof. Institute of Management, Commerce & Economics
TECHFUSION	Technical Innovation Club	Mr. Abhishek Kumar Saxena, Asst. Prof. (FoECE) Institute of Technology

NCC	UNIT-I	Dr. Amar Pal Singh, Assoc. Prof. Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities
	UNIT – II	Dr. Madhu Tiwari Dixit, Assoc. Prof. Institute of Management, Commerce & Economics
POWER ANGELS & POWER HEROS	Women Help Line 1090	Dr. Veena Singh. Asst. Prof. Institute of Management, Commerce & Economics Dr. Neelesh Mishra, Asst. Prof. Department of Computer Science & Engineering Ms. Anamika Jain, Asst. Prof. Institute of Agricultural Sciences and Technology
APNI PATHSHALA		Dr. Rajlaxmi Srivastava, Assoc. Prof. & Dr. Veena Singh. Asst. Prof. Institute of Management, Commerce & Economics
SPIC MACAY EVENTS		Dr. Prachi Bhargava, Assoc. Prof. Institute of Bio-Science & Technology Dr. Juhi Srivastava, Asst. Prof. Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities
POSITIVE PSYCHOLOGY CLUB		Dr. Priyanka Shukla, Asst. Prof. Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities
BUSINESS CONSULTANCY CLUB		Dr. Jyoti Dewan, Chairperson, Industrial Collaboration, Interaction & Entrepreneurship Dr. Manju Bhardwaj, Asst. Prof. Electronics & Communication Engineering

Number of Events conducted by various clubs of the university (Online and Offline mode)

Club Name	No. of Events conducted
ApniPathshala	4 events
Sportizz Club	11 events
Tech Fusion Club	22 events
Golden Pen	7 events
Manch club	13 events
Snapshot Club	14 events
Power Angelesand powers Heroes club	12 events
Business Buzz	12 events
Business Consultancy	6 events
Srijan club	9 events
Sur jhankar club	14 events
Expression Club	12 events
Beat the Beats club	11 events
Ozone Club	13 events
Razzmatazz Club	13 events
positive psychology club	13 events
Spic Macay	4 events

Apart from club and other events, University organizes its Annual Fest and Fresher's Party every year in which from planning to execution, students participate enthusiastically. But keeping the COVID protocols in place we were not able to organize these events in the year 2020-21.

Sports & Games

There are excellent recreational facilities for sports and games at SRMU. Indoor and outdoor games like chess, carrom, badminton, tennis, basketball, volleyball, football, cricket etc. Gymnasium facility is also provided for students. For multi-dimensional development, students are encouraged to participate in at least one game/sport of their choice. Extensive outdoor and indoor games facilities have been provided within the campus for overall physical development and recreation. We firmly believe in the age-old adage "Healthy mind resides in a healthy body". Sports Club of Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University strongly recognizes the idea of "Sports for All" as access to sports is being considered the fundamental right to all which seems to preserve integrity of sports in the University. The University has registered its repute not only in academics, but also in the field of sports too. Keeping the COVID protocols in place we were not able to organize these events in the year 2020-21.

Office of Director (Student Welfare)

Brief Report 2020-21

In this brief report following four major functions of the office of Director Student Welfare is presented for the session 2020-21.

a) Proctorial Board - through Chief Proctor

The session 2020-21 was started in ONLINE mode of teaching as per the instructions issued by Central and State Govt. due to COVID 19 pandemic. Hence, for students University remain closed for most of the time, however for a very limited period of time university was open.

No such events of indiscipline is reported during this period.

b) Hostels (both Boys and Girls) - through Chief Hostel Warden

As per the instructions issued by the Govt. of India and UP state Government on COVID 19 pandemic the university remain closed for entire ODD semester. However, for certain period of time in Even Semester university and and hence, hostel become functional but due to sudden rises in the cases of COVID due to second wave in the beginning of April, 2021 university as well as hostel had been closed.

During this period, only one guest lecture was conducted by Ms. Suman Rawat on International Women Day on 10th March, 2021 while even General body meeting couldn't be held in the session 2020-21.

c) Student Welfare Fund - through Deputy Finance Officer

Meeting in Odd semester on 27th October, 2020 and in Even semester on 7th and 12th July, 2021 regarding student welfare fund had been convened on for session 2020-21 under the chairmanship of Hon'ble Vice Chancellor. The agenda was to finalize the disbursement of Welfare fund among the students who have applied for financial assistance from Student Welfare Fund in Odd Semester while in Even semester for COVID Relief Fund also.

89 beneficiary students got total of Rs. 1493200/- whose further bifurcations is as under:

Welfare Fund Committee had received in all 149 applications out of which 40 in Odd Semester while 109 applications in Even Semester. In Odd Semester, Rs. 668100/- was disbursed among 40 students while in Even Semester Rs. 825100/- was disbursed among 49 students from Welfare fund.

Important to note that in Even semester the available fund was only Rs. 556135/- as per policy while the requirement was Rs. 825100/- then it was decided that the difference of Rs. 268965 should be adjusted from Welfare Fund considering this year as exceptional year.

d) University Student Senate - through DSW

Pre-Election Activities:

- Noting Sheet approval of Online Election of University Student Senate on 17th December, 2020.
- Announcement of dates of Nomination and Election (18th December, 2020) of Class Representative (CRs), Institute Representative (IRs), Office Bearers and Nomination from Institutes for Nominated Members (12th January, 2021).

Election:

- Successful conduction of election of CRs (30th December 2020), IRs (11th January, 2021), Office Bearers (18th January, 2021) and identification of 10 Nominated Members (14th February, 2021).
- Elected Office Bearers are Convener Sharukh Khan, MA JMC 2nd Year, IMS, Deputy Convener - Satyam Soni, B.Tech. (CE) 4th Year, IoT, Secretary - Aanchal Singh, BA JMC 3rd Year, IMS and Treasurer - Aditya Vikram Singh, BBA 2nd Year, IMCE

Activities of Senate:

- On 5th March, 2021, Badge Giving and Oath Taking ceremony of Senate Members and Introductory Meeting with University Authorities was held.
- On 8th and 9th June, 2021, ONLINE Meeting of Senate Members were took place in WhatsApp Group wherein all IRs were present and finalized the agenda points for the meeting with University Authorities.
- On 8th July, 2021, ONLINE Meeting with IRs and University Authorities headed by Vice Chancellor and Pro Chancellor was special attendee which generate a lot of enthusiasm amongst Senate Members was held. In the meeting, Convener put up the 10 agenda points wherein on each agenda point Pro Chancellor herself initiated detailed discussion and meeting took over 2 hrs to end. Senate members had raised few other issues with the permission of the chair and in the end DSW thanked one and all present.
- On 22nd September, 2021, in the concluding meeting with Senate Members, Dy. Registrar Academic presented the Action Taken Report on the Agenda discussed on 8th July meeting. Senate has accepted the action taken report in good spirit. Senate Members have also shared their experience and feedback with the University Authorities. Pro VC and Registrar encouraged the Members to be participative in such opportunity as it will help in development of University and to the Members also while DSW thanked the Senate Members for their support and dedication towards the betterment of the University.

Social Connect and Extension Activities

The University considers the impact of all outreach and extension activities on the local community and hence the University had conducted various outreach and extension activities for sensitizing and motivating the students to social issues and their holistic development. Thus, social connect enhance and create social awareness and responsibilities among the students.

NCC-SRMU

National Cadet Corps is a Tri-Services Organization, comprising the Army, Navy and Air Force, engaged in grooming the youth of the country into disciplined and patriotic citizens. The National Cadet Corps in India is a voluntary organization, which recruits cadets from High Schools, Colleges and Universities all over India. The Cadets are given basic military training in small arms and parades. The officers and cadets have no liability for active military service once they complete their course but are given preference over normal candidates during selections based on the achievements in the corps.

SRMU, for the welfare of the students intended to establish the NCC Senior Wing for girls in the University. The requisite application/ expression of interest was sent to Commanding Officer, 20 UP Girl's Battalion, Lucknow on 04.04.14. A team of NCC carried out physical inspection in the month of June and the consent of 55 Girls cadets from the Commanding Officer was received on 20th June 2014.

In every year in the month of August a team of NCC came in the University for examination and selection procedure for first year. The University organizes regular parade on every Saturday between 1:00pm to 4:00pm. It is compulsory to attend 40 parades per year each cadet. An Army Instructor comes every Saturday from 20 UP Girl's Battalion, Lucknow to train the cadets. The Instructor takes practical as well as theory class (environmental studies, First aid, Self defence, history of NCC etc.).

Other then regular parade, cadets are required to attend atleast 2 camps to complete the course. Yoga day special camp is compulsory for all cadets which is not included in the above mentioned camps. While in the 1st year only training is imparted, in the 2nd year the cadets go for 'B' certificate exam including theory as well as practical exam. In the 3rd year they go for 'C' certificate exam where cadets have to give theory as well as practical exam again to pass. Other than parade, theory classes, shooting, and camp, where cadets also take part.

The following activities completed in the year 2020-21, which starts from July2020- and end on June 2021:

S.No	Activity	Venue	Date
1.	Tree Plantation Activity	Student's Home	08/07/2020 to 31/07/2020
2.	Kargil Vijay Diwas	Online	26/07/2020
3.	Introduction class	Online	28/07/2020
4.	Class on NCC exam practice	Online	29/07/2020
5.	Preparation and Selection of RDC Parade	20 UP Girls BN, Lucknow	30/07/2020
6,	Selection HBSB Saptap Camp Schedule	20 UP Girls BN, Lucknow	08/08/2020- 13/08/2020
7.	Preparation for RDC'2021	Online	09/08/2020
B.	Independence Day	Parade Online	15/08/2020
9.	Fitness India program	Online	14/08-15/09
10.	NCC Class on the topic a. Aims, Objectives and Org of Nec b. Topographical Forms and Technical Terms	Online	18/08/2020
11.	NCC Class on the topic a. Incentives to Cadets b. Maps, Conventional Signs, Scale and Grid Systems	Online	19/08/2020
12.	NCC Class on the topic a. Duties Of NCC Cadets and Description. b. Various parts of Compass	Online	20/08/2020
13.	NCC Class on the topic a. Shiva ji Maharaj b. Maharana Pratap c. Presentation taken by the students of 2nd year.	Online	21/08/2020
14.	Topic covered- a. NCC camps, types of camp, conduction of camps b. Revision of Topographical Forms and Technical Terms	Online	24/08/2020
15.	NCC class on the topic a. National Integration: Importance and necessity b. Fire and Move Capsule (SIGNALS WITH HAND AND WEAPONS)	Online	25/08/2020
16.	NCC class on the topic a. National Integration: Importance and necessity b. Fire and Move Capsule (SIGNALS WITH HAND AND WEAPONS)	Online	26/08/2020
17.	NCC class on the topic a. 0.22 rif se waqfiyat b. Technical data c. Safaikame ka tari kaa	Online	27/08/2020
18.	NCC class on the topic a. Tipu Sultan b. Mahatma Gandhi c. Rani laxmi bai	Online	29/08/2020

19.	NCC class on the topic a. Armed Forces and Command Headquarters b. Factors affecting National Integration	Online	31/08/2020
20.	a. Unity and diversity b. Video on unity in diversity.	Online	1/09/2020
21.	(Presentation given by the students)- a. Gandhian Era b. The First Freedom fighter ic. Maharana Pratap	Online	03/09/2020
22.	THREATS TO NATIONAL SECURITY	Online	05/09/2020
23.	a.Personality Development Capsule b. Factors Influencing/ Shaping Personality	Online	09/09/2020
24,	a. Personality Development Capsule b. Factors Influencing/ Shaping Personality	Online	10/09/2020
25.	Characteristic of the creative Person, Decision Making and Problem Solving Biography of Ratan Tata	Online	12/09/2020
26.	a. Discussion on General Awareness b. Exam Preparation	Online	14/09/2020
27.	Communication Skills	Online	17/09/2020
28.	a. Group Discussions b. Coping With Stress And Emotions c. Change Your Mindset	Online	18/09/2020
29,	a. Change your mindset b. Essential of Time Management	Online	19/09/2020
30.	a. Discussion on General Awareness b. Exam Preparation	Online	21/09/2020
31.	a. Time Management and Principles of Time Management, b. Social Skills, c. Need for Etiquette.	Online	23/09/2020
32.	a. Type and characteristics of groups and Team b. Importance of Group and Team	Online	24/09/2020
33.	a. Interview Skills b. Career Counseling	Online	26/09/2020
34.	a. Discussion on General Awareness b. Exam Preparation	Online	28/09/2020
35.	Guest Lecture on Cancer Awareness	Online	01/10/2020
42117	New Education Policy	Online	03/10/2020
300	a. Discussion on General Awareness b. Exam Preparation	Online	05/10/2020
38.	Prithivi Innovations	Online	07/10/2020
-	New Education Policy	Online	08/10/2020
40.	Public Speaking	Online	09/10/2020
41.	b. Exam Preparation	Online	12/10/2020
-	Refresher Class for C certificate cadets	Online	12/10/2020
43.	A THE RESERVE AND A STATE OF THE PARTY OF TH	Online	18/10/2020
44.	a. Discussion on General Awareness b. Exam Preparation	Online	19/10/2020
45,	a. Discussion on General Awareness b. Exam Preparation	Online	26/10/2020

46.	Exam Preparation of B certificate cadets	Online	31/10/2020
47.	Communication	Online	03/11/2020
48.	B certificate class NCC Class	Online	07/11/2020
49.	Exam preparation and General awareness	Online	09/11/2020
50.	Health and Hygiene	Online	19/11/2020
51.	Exam Preparation	Online	23/11/2020
52.	Health and Hygiene (Part-2)	Online	25/11/2020
53.	Health and Hygiene (Part-3)	Online	04/12/2020
54.	Social Awareness & Wealth Awareness	Online	05/12/2020
55.	Exam preparation and General awareness	Online	07/12/2020
56.	LRDC Parade Practice	Online	21/12/2020
57.	Pre enrollment process	Online	22/12/2020 and 26/12/2020
58.	Republic Day Parade	SRMU	26/01/2021
59.	Local Republic Day Parade Practice	Jaipuria School kanpur road campus	18/01/2021- 27/01/2021
60.	CATC- Camp 225	SPK Inter College	11/03/2021- 15/03/2021
61.	Firing	11 GRC, LKO	12/02/2021
62.	C certificate Exam	KKC, LKO	21/02/2021
63.	CATC- 230 Camp	APS, LKO	24/02/2021- 26/02/2021
64.	NCC Class (Exam Preparation)	SRMU	01/03/2021
65.	NCC Class (Exam Preparation)	SRMU	06/03/2021
66.	B certificate Exam	A P Sen Girls PG College	07/03/2021
67.	Workshop	Gargi Girls Hostel, SRMU	11/03/2021
68.	Cleanliness Drive	SRMU	12/03/2021
69.	Chaupal Planned at SRMU Campus awareness regarding 1090	SRMU	13/03/2021
70.	Awareness on Ozone Layer (March Past)	SRMU	13/03/2021
71.	"Why Education is Important" Awareness on Education by NCC cadets	Mati Village	20/03/2021
72.	Mahila Chaupal	Mati Village	23/03/2021
73.	Celebration of World Environment Day	Online Mode	05/06/2021
74.	Kargil Vijay Diwas Celebrations	Online Mode	26/07/2021

NSS-SRMU

"Not Me but You"

NSS-SRMU has done Normal Activities and Special Camp during the academic year 2020-2021. There are many activities both in online and of-line modes like Webinar, Plantation, Poshan Maah, Mission Shakti, National Voter's Day, with Outreach Activities of Survey Camp and Special Camp in the months of February and March. After this, India witnessed second wave of Covid-19, During this pandemic; NSS played a key role during Aril 2021 to June 2021. NSS Volunteers has done various training Program to fight pandemic situation, completed Covid-19 Stress Management Course, Young Warrior Orientation, Ask Me Anything Session- On Pandemic and "I Got Certificate" - Training during Pandemic etc. To protect Environment, World Environment Day celebrated in Online Mode by organizing Competitions and Talks. In the month of June, International Yoga Day was celebrated; volunteers followed the orders of doing yoga with family and spread awareness to be fit. Following is the summary of activities:

S.No.	Mouth/Yr.	Name of activity	Date of Activity
1.	July, 2020	Webinar Plantation	3/07/20-4/07/20 07/07/20
2,	August, 2020	Independence Day Celebration	15/08/20
3.	September, 2020	PoshanMaah NSS Foundation Day	1/9/20-30/9/20 24/09/20
4.	October, 2020	Gandhi Jayanti	2/10/20
5.	November, 2020	Webinar on Cancer Prevention	28/11/20
6.	December, 2020	Mission Shakti	1/12/20-31/12/20
7.	January, 2021	National Voters Day	25/06/21
8.	February, 2021	Survey Camp	20/06/21

9.	March, 2021	NSS Special Camp	16/06-21-24/06/21
10.	April, 2021	Covid-19 Stress Management Course	30/4/21
11.	May, 2021	Online Lecture Session Young Warrior Orientation	08/05/2021 27/05/2021
12.	June, 2021	Poster Making Ask Me Anything Session- On Pandemic	17/06/2021 21/06/2021
		International Yoga Day	1/6/21-30/6/21

APNI PATHSHALA

Apni Pathshala was a dream project of our very own Pro chancellor Mrs. Pooja Agarwal which was enacted in SRMU from Sept '12 till date. She has envisioned in nurturing the future generations with quality education as well as overall development of the students. With the same motive she started APNI PATHSHALA with a vision of empowering the under privileged children by providing them the platform for learning and making them the better versions of themselves.

Through an array of empowering measures, it works to open opportunities for underprivileged children and improve their living conditions. April Pathshala, at present, is engaged working with over children from K.G to 4thgrade under the guidance & supervision of Dr. Rajlaxmi Srivastava and assisted by Dr. Veena Singh. The student coordinators are Aviral Tiwari, Niharika Rawat, Kartik Verma, Divya Pandey.

This year we were able to have much more focus on the overall development of each and every child individually. As it is quoted that" Creativity is as important now in Education as literacy and we should treat it with the same status". The mission of April Pathshala has always been proving the best of time to the children and engaging them in several extracurricular activities for their development and at the same time making them believe in their capabilities and removing hesitation and fear. The following main events were organized for the children of April Pathshala:

- An Online Event organized to rememorize our childhood days and an Online Competition was
 organized by the APNI PATHASHALA on 08 JUNE 2021 (Tuesday) under HEALING
 HINDUSTAN initiative. In the event many participations came of different age groups and
 winners from those were Pranjali Malviye, Spardha Nigam and Ayush Shukla. The event was
 attended by students all over the university and outside the University.
- 2. An online event was organized by Apni Pathshala in collaboration with three other clubs Manch club, Razzmatazz club and Srijan club to celebrate Father's Day. The event was conducted under the initiative of Healing Hindustan 2.0 on 20th of June ,2021 (Sunday). As a part of Father's Day celebration, the tiny tots of our Apni Pathshala came forward and defined the role of father in their own unique way.

Major Events Conducted at SRMU

Following are the highlights of major events conducted at the University during session 2020-21.

Symposium/Faculty Development Programmes/Workshops -

- A National Symposium on Integrative Medicines and Health: From Basic to Translational Research & 2nd Annual Meeting of Translational Biomedical Research Society (TBRS-2020), 4th -6th December 2020 was organized by Faculty of Biotechnology, Institute of Bioscience and Technology.
- Department of Computer Science and Engineering has organized an online Faculty development Program (FDP)in association with E&ICT Academy IIT Kanpur on "Cyber Security", from 22nd February to 27th February 2021 a Government of India initiative for employment enhancement under Ministry of Electronics and Information Technology (MeitY).
- A Refresher Course on National Education Policy 2020 was organized by the University from 25th
 February to 4thMarch, 2021. The speakers in Refresher course were from various Government
 Universities and Institutes.
- Human Resource Department of the University has organized a FDP on on National Education Policy 2020: Features and Prospects from 28th April 2021 to 15th May, 2021.
- Online Workshop on "Understanding How Your Personal Values Impact Your Well Being" was conducted by IQAC on 10th April, 2021 for students.
- One Week Online Faculty Development Program "Emerging Areas and Technologies in Academics and Research in Current Scenario" from 27thJuly – 31st July, 2020), was organized by Department of Computer Science and Engineering.
- Faculty of Commerce and Economics has organized a Seven days' workshop on SAP and Corporate Accounting, from 14th January, 2021 to 19th January, 2021.
- Faculty of Commerce and Economics has organized a Seven days' Career Counselling Workshop from 16th March, 2021 to 22nd March, 2021.

- Department of Computer Science and Engineering, has organized a Webinar on the topic 'Design Thinking' on 25th June 2021, at 4:00 pm. The session was addressed by IBM Cloud and Design Thinking experts, Mr Rahul Boorji and Mr Robin Tyagi.
- Faculty of Civil Engineering has organized an Online Workshop on "Primavera, Estimation & Costing CADDESK" from 9th-10thJuly, 2021.
- Faculty of Civil Engineering has organized an Online Workshop on "3D Modeling through REVIT software CADDESK" from 12th 13th July, 2021
- Faculty of Humanities and Social Sciences has organized an International Workshop on "Women Empowerment: Mainstreaming Gender Issues and Challenges' from 8th March to 14th March, 2021.

Webinars -

- Department of Computer Science & Engineering, has organized a webinar on "Algorithms Analysis and its notations" on 23rd September, 2020. The session was addressed by Er. Awanish Singh, Project Manager, WEBAARAVA PVT. LTD.
- Department of Computer Science and Engineering has organized Online Programming Quiz for the students of SRMU, in association with E&ICT Academy IIT Kanpur, a Government of India initiative for employment enhancement under Ministry of Electronics and Information Technology (McitY), on 23rd Feb 2021.
- Department of Computer Science & Engineering, has organized a webinar on "Introduction of Fractals" in Mobile Application Development on 26th September, 2020. The lecture was delivered by Dr. Ashish Awasthi, Department of Computer Applications, SRMGPC.
- 4. A Webinar on "Introduction to Electric Vehicles, EV Market, EV Architecture and Job Prospects" for B.Tech EE, ECE, ME and Diploma (EE,ECE & ME) students was conducted on 25th June, 2021. Webinar was carried out by Shri. Raunak Chaudhary, Senior Engineer, Imperial Society of Innovative Engineers, (ISIE) INDIA.
- Research and Consultancy Cell has organized a National webinar on "Protection of intellectual property: An Overview of patent filing system in India" on 24 May 2021.

- Faculty of Commerce and Economics, has organized a two days international webinar entitled "Effective financial management of covid-19 pandemic in India: An international and national perspective" on 23^{nt} & 24th May, 2021.
- 7. Institute of Biosciences and Technology (IBST) has organized a webinar on "Eat Right Campus" by Food Safety & Standards Authority of India (FSSAI), on 15th March, 2021 a government of India initiative to promote healthy eating habits among youth and stakeholders. The lecture was delivered by Dr. Manisha Narayan, Deputy Director, FSSAI Northern Region.
- A webinar on "Career opportunities and women's entrepreneurship" was organized by Institute of Pharmacy.
- Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics has organized 4th online seminar on "Impact on union budget 2021-22 on business and industry" on 6th February, 2021
- 10. Faculty of Biotechnology, Institute of Bio-sciences and Technology, has organized a National webinar in collaboration with Save The Environment (STE) society and TERI New Delhi, on "Adequate treatment of Wastewater: a necessity to meet SDG-6 and address issues of Climate Change" on 26th September, 2020. Dr. Nupur Bahadur, Fellow, Integrated Wastewater Management, Sustainable Habitat Division, TERI, Delhi, was the keynote speaker of the Webinar.
- Webinar on Career Advancement Avenues in Biotechnology was organised by Faculty of Biotechnology, Institute of Bioscience and Technology SRMU on 21st August 2020.
- Institute of Agricultural Sciences and Technology has organized a webinar on "Agricultural Transformation in India: Challenges and Opportunities" on 15th January, 2021.
- 13. Institute of Education and Research has organized a National Webinar on the Topic: "New Education Policy 2020: Transforming the Educational Process of Indian Classrooms" on 29th October, 2020. The key speakers were Dr. Neeti Dutta, Assistant Professor, School of Education & Training, Maulana Azad National Urdu University CTE, Bhopal & Dr.Nalini Mishra, Assistant Professor, Faculty of Education, Khwaja Moinuddin Chishti University.

- 14. Institute of Education and Research has organized a Webinar on the topic "Relevance of Health, Hygiene and Yoga in Pandemic Times" on 23rdOctober, 2020. The lecture was delivered by Dr. Geetika Nidhi Assistant Professor, Integral University, Lucknow.
- 15. Institute of Legal Studies has organized a National Webinar on topic: "The Impact of Covid-19 Pandemic on Human Rights and Rule of Law" on 4th October, 2020. The key note speaker of the webinar was Mohd. Aftab Child Protection Specialist, UNICEF, Uttar Pradesh.
- 16. Institute of Legal Studies has organized a National Webinar on the topic: Juvenile in Conflict with Law-Special Reference to IPC on 30th September, 2020. The key note speaker of webinar was Prof. (Dr.) Kavita Singh, Professor, National University of Juridical Sciences, Kolkata.
- 17. Institute of Education and Research has organized a Webinar on the topic "Empowering Teachers for Innovations" on 1st October, 2020. The lecture was delivered by Mr. Syed Sajid Husain Kazmi, Assistant Professor, Amity University, Lucknow.
- 18. Faculty of Biotechnology, IBST has organized a webinar on "Protein Engineering and its Applications" on 18th September, 2020. The lecture was delivered by Prof. (Dr.) Farrukh Jamal, Head, Department of Biochemistry, Dr RML Avadh University, Ayodhya, UP.
- Faculty of Mathematical and Statistical Sciences has organized an International Webinar on "Numerical Methods-Interesting Mathematical Tool", on 9th September, 2020.
- Faculty of Mathematical and Statistical Sciences has organized an International Webinar on "Spline Functions and Its Applications", on 5th December, 2020.
- 21. Institute of Diploma Studies has organized a Webinar on "QA Automation" on 7th July, 2021.
- Institute of Diploma Studies has organized a Webinar on "Role of Microbiome in Health and Disease" on 10th July, 21.
- 23. Institute of Agriculture Sciences and Technology has organized a Webinar on "Recent advances in air quality monitoring and prediction" on 5th June 2021. The guest speaker of webinar was Dr. Vijay Kumar Soni, Head, Environment Monitoring and Research Center, Indian Meteorological Department, Ministry of Earth Science.

- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Power of python in current scenario" on 5th December, 2020.
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Privacy Enhanced Personalized Web Search Ranking System" on 28th November, 2020.
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Deep Learning" on 28th
 November, 2020
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Impact of Cyber laws in Society" on 5th December, 2020
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Challenges in network Security" on 9th December, 2020.
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Workshop on Basic Networking" on 7th December, 2020.
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Investment and ITR" on 9th May, 2021.
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Five phases of Ethical Hacking" on 15th May, 2021.
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Digital Administration in the Scenario of covid 19" on 10th May, 2021.
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "Utility of Cloud Technology for Current and Future Generation" on 11th May, 2021.
- Department of Computer Application has organized a Webinar on "American fuzzy Lop (AFL)" on 5th July 2021.

- 35. Faculty of Biotechnology in association with "SAVE" the Environment Society, has organized a National Webinar on "Adequate treatment of Wastewater: a necessity to meet SDG-6 and address issues of Climate Change on 26th September 2020.
- 36. Faculty of Biotechnology has organized a National Webinar on "Cell culture techniques in drug development: an overview" on 30th December, 2020. The key speaker in the webinar was Dr. Dnyaneshwar Umrao Bawankule, Principal Scientist, CSIR-CIMAP Lucknow, on 30th December, 2020
- Faculty of Biotechnology in association with "SAVE" the Environment Society, has organized a National Webinar on "Interdisciplinary Science Research" on 2ndOctober, 2020.
- Faculty of Biotechnology has organized a National Webinar on "Protein Engineering and its applications" on 18th September 2020.
- Faculty of Biotechnology has organized a National Webinar on "Cell culture Techniques in Drug Development: An overview" on 30th December, 2020.
- 40. Faculty of Biotechnology has organized a National Webinar on "Startup India schemes for women Entrepreneurs with respect to IPR" on 5th March, 2021.
- 41. Faculty of Management(IMCE) has organized a Webinar on "Current IT trends to improve Information Flows and Competitive Advantage" on 14th January, 2021. The Key speaker of the webinar was Mod Prakash Nidhi, Manager, Client Relations, ANZ Infosys, BPO, Brisbane Australia.

Research at SRMU

The vision and mission statements of SRMU clearly states its commitment towards innovation, research, consultancy and extension services for the benefit of the society and to transform rural areas for self reliant/ Atamnirbhar Bharat, a Vision of Hon'ble Prime Minister of India.

To translate the vision, University has established research and consultancy cell in 201213 from the inception. Various policies for research promotion have been drafted and executed after prior approval from the authorities. To improve the research/innovation ecosystem in the university, "University Research Fund" was established with a provision to provide financial assistance to research scholars/faculty members for undertaking translational research activities. The efforts have shown result in a short span of time, with consistent increase in number of quality publications in journals of repute, National and International Patents, in-house innovations, consultancy and extension services along with active research collaborations with various institutions, industries and laboratories of India. The faculty members and research scholars have participated and presented their research outcome in various National and International conferences, seminars and symposiums and receives awards/recognitions from renowned dignitaries.

SRMU is running its Doctoral program as per the guidelines of the UGC in various streams of the university as per availability of seats. The number of research scholars increasing every year clearly indicates the quality in research and consultancy scenario of the university as research scholars are joining the university from across the country. The main emphasis of the university is towards maintaining quality in research with proper code, conduct, ethics and integrity in its functioning.

SRMU has a dedicated IPR cell to facilitate research scholars/faculty members regarding I.P. outcomes with a well drafted and executed IPR policy. The IPR cell is also involved in catering young students, research scholars and faculty members by organizing so many seminars, workshops and invited talk of eminent personality from academia and industries. The workshop like "Innovation 4Nation; Innovate for New India", was one of such activity which was fully supported financially from the Council of Science & Technology, Department of Science & Technology, Govt. of Uttar Pradesh, where experts from Indian Institute of Technology, Patentminder IPR attorney interacted with students and faculty members and motivate them for innovations and their protection to strengthen and sustainable development of New India. our primary objective is likely to bring repute to the University related to research and development through increase the number of research publications in reputed national and international Journals (SCOPUS, WoS, SCI indexed) with high impact factor as well as consultancy and government sponsored projects, patents, conduction of conferences, workshop etc. Overall, the Research & Consultancy department is committed to become a model department. The summary of research output of the University in the session 2020-21 is given below:

1. Details of Research Publication in Journals

S. No	Department	No. of Journal
1.	Department of Computer Application	32
2.	Faculty of Bio-Sciences	7
3.	Faculty of Bio-Technology	2
4.	Faculty of Chemical Sciences	5
5.	Faculty of Civil Engineering	8
6.	Faculty of Computer Science & Engineering	7
7.	Department of Electrical Engineering	3
8.	Department of Electronics & Communication Engineering	1

9.	Faculty of Humanities & Social Sciences	10
10.	Faculty of Management	14
11.	Institute of Media Studies	7
12,	Faculty of Mathematical & Statistical Sciences	10
13.	Faculty of Physical Sciences	4
14.	Faculty of Mechanical Engineering	4
15.	Institute of Agricultural Science & Technology	5
16.	Institute of Education And Research	5
17.	Institute of Pharmacy	1
18.	Faculty of Commerce & Economics	4
19.	Institute of Diploma Studies	2
20.	Institute of Legal Studies	5
21.	Institute of Architecture & Planning	4
\neg		140

2. Details of Publication in Conferences

S. No.	Department	No. of Conference
1.	Faculty of Bio-Technology	1,
2.	Faculty of Civil Engineering	1
3.	Department of Electrical Engineering.	2
4.	Faculty of Humanities & Social Sciences	2
5.	Faculty of Mechanical Engineering	5
6.	Institute of Diploma Studies	2
	Total	13

3. Details of Book/Book Chapters

S. No	Department	No. of Book/Book Chapter
1.	Department of Computer Application	4
2.	Faculty of Civil Engineering	8
3.	Department of Electrical Engineering.	1
4.	Faculty of Mechanical Engineering	2
5,	Faculty of Bio-Technology	9

	Total	70
12,	Institute of Legal Studies	2
11.	Faculty of Commerce & Economics	4
10.	Faculty of Management	6
9.	Institute of Education And Research	6
8.	Institute of Agricultural Science & Technology	9
7.	Faculty of Humanities & Social Sciences	11
6.	Faculty of Bio-Sciences	8

4. Details of Project Applied/Sanctioned

S. No	Department	No. of Project Applied/Sanctioned
1.	Department of Computer Application	1
2.	Faculty of Mathematical & Statistical Sciences	2
3.	Faculty of Bio-Sciences	4
4.	Faculty of Management	3
	Total	10

5. Details of Patent Published

S. No	Department	No. of Patents
1.	Department of Computer Application	3
2.	Faculty of Civil Engineering	2
3.	Faculty of Mechanical Engineering	1
4.	Department of Computer Science and Engineering	1
5.	Faculty of Chemical Sciences	3
6.	Institute of Agricultural Science & Technology	1
	Tetal	11

6. Details of Webinar Conducted

S. No	Department	No. of Webinars
1.	Faculty of Biosciences	-1
2.	Faculty of Bio-Technology	6
3.	Faculty of Civil Engineering	4
4.	Department of Electrical Engineering	25

5.	Department of Electronics & Communication Engineering	16
6.	Faculty of Humanities & Social Sciences	7
7.	Faculty of Management	11
8.	Faculty of Mathematical & Statistical Sciences	11
9.	Faculty of Mechanical Engineering	7
10.	Institute of Agricultural Science & Technology	5
11.	Institute of Education and Research	20
12.	Faculty of Chemical Sciences	6
13.	Department of Computer Science & Engineering	6
14.	Institute of Media Studies	6
15.	Institute of Pharmacy	8
16.	Faculty of Physical Sciences	2
17.	Department of Computer Application	11
	Total	152

7. Detail of Ph.D. Awarded in 2020-21

S.No.	Name of the Faculty/Institute	Name of Ph.D. Scholar	Name of Supervisor	Title of Thesis
1.	Institute of Legal Studies	Mr. Arvind Nath Tripathi (201310301000001)	Dr. Sudhir Kumar	Witness Protection: Law and its Efficacy
2.	Faculty of Computer Science & Engineering	Mr. Anand Kumar Rai 201410101000001	Dr. Shalini Agarwal	Minimizing Risk for agile software development: Fuzzy logic perspective
3.	Faculty of Computer Science Engineering	Ms. Nidhi Saxena 201210101000003	Dr. Bineet Kumar Gupta	A framework to improve the performance of filtering and ranking for web based system
4.	Institute of Management, Commerce & Economics	Ms. Nancy Gupta 201510702000001	Dr. Alka Singh	Impact of Financial Inclusion Models on Rural Population of Uttar Prades
5.	Institute of Management Commerce & Economics	Mr. Nishant Sinha (201210702000003)	Dr. Alka Singh Dr. V. P. Singh (External)	A Study on the Level of Financial Inclusion in Kaval Towns of U.P. by Developing A Financial

				Inclusion Index
6.	Institute of Management Commerce & Economics	Mr. Syed Afzal Ahmad (201210702000007)	Dr. Pradeep Kr. Asthana	An analytical study of investors perception towards corporate reporting practices
7.	Faculty of Humanities & Social Science	Ms. Sneha Saha 201510204000001	Dr. Priyanka Shukla	Impact of Positive Youth Development Interventions on Self Concept and Prosocial Behaviour among Adolescents
8.	Faculty of Management Commerce & Economics	Mr. Nitin Shankar (201410702000009)	Dr. Alka Singh	A Study Of Firm Wide Risk Management of Foreign Exchange Exposure by Indian non -Financial Companies
9.	Faculty of Civil Engineering	Mr. Rakesh Varma (201610105000004)	Dr. Rajendra Kumar Srivastava	Study of behaviour of Barrage cum Bridges over small river in alluvial region with special reference of Reth River in District Barabanki Uttar Pradesh
10.	Faculty of Civil Engineering	Mr. Saurabh Shukla (201410105000003)	Dr. Abhishek Saxena	Assessment of Groundwater Quality in Ganga Alluvial Plain with Special Reference to Source of Nitrate Contamination in Parts of Racbareli District, Uttar Pradesh
11.	Institute of Management Commerce & Economics	Ms. Latika Verma (201410702000001)	Dr. Ruchi Singh	Impact of Personal Adjustment and Organizational Culture on Quality of Work Life: A study on Employees of Selected Organizations in Lucknow
12,	Institute of Management Commerce & Economics	Ms. Nishat Fatima (201310702000011)	Dr. Ruchi Singh	A study of the conflict management on employees of educational institutions in Uttar Pradesh

13.	Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities (Chemical Science)	Ms. Dipti Mani Tripathi (201710202000001)	Dr. Krishna Srivastava Dr. Ravi Kant (External)	Designing and synthesis of Organo-bismuth derivatives for Biomedicinal studies
14.	Institute of Natural Sciences & Humanities (Mathematics)	Мт. Ved Prakash Dubey (201310203000001)	Dr. Rajnesh Kumar	Approximate Solutions of Some Nonlinear Fractional Differential Equations Using Semi-Analytic Techniques
15.	Institute of Management Commerce & Economics	Mr. Amit Sinha (201310702000013)	Dr. Raj Laxmi Srivastava	Management of Natural disaster with special reference to Pre- Disaster financial Preparedness
16.	Institute of Management Commerce & Economics	Mr. Vimal Srivastava (201510702000010)	Dr. Raj Laxmi Srivastava	Comparative study of CSR Practices of Private and Public Sector Companies in the State of Uttar Pradesh
17.	Institute of Management Commerce & Economics	Mr. Deepak Verma (201410702000003)	Dr. Ruchi Singh	Discriminatory Behavior in Labour Market: A Comparative Study on Permanent & Contractual Workers in Manufacturing Sector at Lucknow
18.	Institute of Management Commerce & Economics	Ms. Suchita Vishwakarma (201510702000004)	Prof. (Dr.) Ajay Prakash	An Empirical Study of Indian Urban Adolescents on Holiday Decisions
19.	Institute of Management Commerce & Economics	Ms. Aastha Tripathi (201710702000006)	Dr. Rajlaxmi Srivastava	A Study of Relationship among Organizational Learning Culture, Learning Agility and Employee Retention in India IT Sector
20.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Mr. Sandeep Kumar Shukla (201710702000002)	Dr. Ruchi Singh	Job satisfaction & engagement in higher education: A descriptive study in specific to private Universities of Uttar Pradesh
21.	Institute of Legal Studies	Ms. Sakshi Tewari (201410301000002)	Dr. Sudhir Kumar	Crime and Punishment in Medical Negligence

22.	Institute of Bio- Science & Technology	Mr. Anil Kumar Pandey (201310106000002)	Prof. (Dr.) Rajiv Dutta Prof. (Dr.) Mohd. Haris Siddiqui (External)	Optimization and Validation for Leads targeting Fab enzyme regulation in Plasmodium Falciparum: An in-silico study
23.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Ms. Karnika Srivastava (201410702000012)	Dr. Manoj Kumar	An Empirical study of Consumer Satisfaction in Mobile Banking in Uttar Pradesh
24,	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Ms. Leena Singh (201510702000013)	Dr. Veens Singh	Impact of Corporate Social Responsibility Practices on Employee Engagement in Telecom Industry
25.	Computer Science & Engineering	Mr. Nitya Nand Dwived (2015101010000004)	Dr. Taskeen Zaidi	Performance Estimation of Topological Structure
26.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Ms. Monica Ahuja (201610702000010)	Dr. Ruchi Singh	Factors affecting the effectiveness of training in organizations in India
27.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Ms. Swati Agarwal (201710702000001)	Dr. Jyoti Dewan	Study to improve academic performance and employability Skills among students pursuing graduation from colleges of Uttar Pradesh
28.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Ms. Jyoti Kumari (201510702000003)	Dr. Rinki Verma	Impact Of E- Service Quality Dimensions on Customer Satisfaction and Patronage Intention In E- Retailing
29.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Ms. Gayatri Negi (201410702000010)	Dr. Ruchi Singh	A Comparative Study of Work Life Balance in Male and Female Faculties in Higher Education with Special Reference to the Private Institutions in Lucknow

30.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Mr. Vibhuti Shivam Dube (201610702000012)	Dr. Pradcep Kumar Asthana	A Study of Financial Literacy of College Going Students in Lucknow Region
31.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Ms. Ruchira Dobhal (201310702000008)	Dr. Akankssha Nigam	Role of Employee Attrition in the Evolution of HR Practices-A Study of DPSUs
32.	Institute of Education and Research	Ms. Rashmi Chaturvedi (201710601000001)	Dr. Ritu Chandra	Influence of Parenting Style on Subjective Well-Being and Academic Achievement of Adolescents of Lucknow City
33.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Ms. Deepti Arora (201310702000009)	Dr. Akankssha Nigam	Quality of Life of Working Women A Study in the Special Context to the Private Banking Sector
34.	Institute of Media Studies	Ms. Bushra Tufail (201510401000001)	Dr. Ritesh Chaudhary	A Study of the Impact of Air and Doordarshan Health Programmes on Semi-Urban and Rural Women
35.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Mr. Arvind Kumar Singh (201710702000008)	Dr. Jyoti Dewan	A Study of Social Enterprise Businesses to Assess their Contribution in Women Empowerment
36.	Institute of Management, Commerce and Economics	Mr. Shailesh Tandon (201210702000005)	Dr. Akankssha Nigam	Linking Performance of Mutual Fund Industry in India Under Various Event

Consultancy

Consultancy Services for any university is matter of pride. It confirms the presence of various valued professionals (consultants) in certain field of expertise that are high in demand and are above the capacity of various firms and organizations. A consulting service, is a service of experts (consultant) providing professional advice to an organization or an individual for a fee. The primary purpose of a consulting service, is to provide access to industry- specific specialists and subject matter expertise. Consulting is not a field for a person who hesitates to face new challenges. Consultancy demands business and management skills in addition to engineering and professional trainings. It requires the competent engineer/manager who likes variety and enjoys the challenge of ever-changing problems. A consultant is a person who provides professional or expert advice in a particular field of science or business to either an organisation or individual. A consultant provides expertise that a client lacks or support that a client is unable to fulfill. In return for their professional services, the consultant charges a fee as consultancy fee. Secondly, a consultant operates independently from the client, implying that, from the respective consultant, there is no conflict of interests between the client's issue and the services. Thirdly, a consultant operates in a professional manner, which ranges from having the right qualifications to ensuring high quality service delivery and a solid internal operation. Consultants also provide a significant amount of value for an organization. They can help to develop strategies for growth or manage projects. Consultants can perform various duties and provide opinions, analysis and recommendation to organizations or individuals based on their own expertise.

SRMU is also excelling in the field of consultancy services and had bagged various consultancies in the field of water and environment. The consultancy services that were taken up by SRMU in 2020-21 are as follows:

CONSULTANCY PROJECTS

S. No	Name of Consultant /Principal Investigator	Name of Assignment	Name of Funding Agency	Total Cost INR (Lacs)	Year	Status
1.	Prof.(Dr.)Abhishek Saxena	Study of Ground Water, Quality, Dynamics with Special	Ground Water Department; Govt. of U.P. through	64.97	2020-22	Ongoing

		Reference of Arsenic Toxicity in Ground Water Regime in and around Ghaghara Basin under National Hydrology Project	National Hydrology Project (NHP), Ministry of Jal Shakti, GoI (Funded by World Bank)			
2.	Prof.(Dr.)Abhishek Saxena	Analysis and interpretation of various hydrological and metrological data and Groundwater estimation reports for generation of Ground Water Management Plan for Ramganga Basin.	Ground Water Department, Govt. of U.P. (Funded by World Bank)	49.56	2020-21	Completed
3.	Prof. (Dr.) Abhishek Saxena	Analysis and interpretation of various hydrological and metrological data and Groundwater estimation reports for generation of Ground Water Management Plan for Central Ganga Basin.	Ground Water Department, Govt. of U.P. (funded by World Bank)	48.97	2020-21	Completed

Centre for Innovation Incubation & Entrepreneurship (CIIE)

Summary of Executed Activities

- Institution Innovation Council: In Order to align Centre for Innovation Incubation &
 Entrepreneurship Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University with the governmental perspectives
 in the area of Innovation & Entrepreneurship, we applied for and attained permission for
 establishing Institution Innovation Council (IIC) as per norms of Innovation Cell, Ministry of
 Education, and Government of India.
- National Innovation Start Up Policy: The University is registered on the portal of National Innovation and Start-up Policy (NISP) for 'The National Innovation and Start-up campaign'.
- 3. Atal Innovation Mission: Proposal by CHE SRMU got shortlisted under the Atal Innovation Mission (AIM) governed by Ministry of Education (MoE). We prepared and presented at a pitch session before Evaluation Committee on 11th June, 2021 for Innovation funding support of INR 225 lakhs. The results are awaited.
- 4. Creating Pipeline for Faculty Ventures: A series of meetings were conducted to identify innovative products for incubation. Six faculty members were identified and are in the process of developing prototypes of their products which can be further evaluated for commercialization.
- 5. Creating Pipeline for Students Ventures: After in-depth screening, proposal for setting up an online software training enterprise was granted permission under Peer-to-Peer Learning Scheme to the student of Computer Science and Engineering. It is hoped that this venture being incubated at CIIE-SRMU will be able to give competition to the likes of White Hat Linux and even Byju's.
- Collaboration with FICCI Flo: Young Entrepreneurs Mentorship Program: It was organized by CIIE-SMRU in collaboration with FICCI Ladies Organization to inspire youth for initiating venture.
- 7. Faculty Development Program-NEP2020:It was organized in the online mode from 28th April, 2021 to 15th May, 2021. Prof. (Dr.) Jyoti Dewan made a presentation on Promoting Innovation and Entrepreneurship in order to motivate faculty members to join the campaign.

- Collaboration-Carleton University: Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University in the collaboration with Carleton University – Canada launched, a 20 hours online Certification Program for SRMU students.
- Collaboration- Lucknow Management Association: Several sessions were streamed for our students to promote out-of-the-box thinking in collaboration with Lucknow Management Association (LMA) & Lucknow Film Forum.
- 10. Collaboration with Lucknow Round Table: An interactive session with Kishore Biyani-Founder and CEO Future Group was organized with Round Table Lucknow.
- 11. IIM Lucknow: Our students actively participated in case study competition and E-Summit in 2021 & a host of sessions organized by Indian Institute of Management (IIM) Lucknow.
- 12. TEDx-SRMU- A Time to Ponder: It was organized in the online mode on 21st November, 2020. We now look forward to hosting the special session on "CLIMATE CHANGE."

Academic Collaboration and Industry Interaction Cell

The Academic Collaboration and Industry Interaction Cell at SRMU create diverse global and industrial learning opportunities for students and faculty members. It fosters partnerships with leading institutes to enhance SRMU's credentials as a global and industry integrated University.

The following MoUs/collaborations were signed in 2020-21.

List of Collaborations

S. No.	Name of Collaborating body	Date of signing	Activities under MoU	
1	Faculty of Humanities & Social Sciences-SRMU and Faculty of Arts, APS University Rewa. M.P	30-7-2021	Knowledge sharing through online/offline meetings, conferences, lectures, webinars, seminars and gatherings.	
2	FICCI Ladies Organisation (MoU)	10-09-2020	Provide a nurturing, instructive and supportive environment for entrepreneurs during the critical stages of starting up a new business. Increase th chance that a start-up will succeed, and shorten the time and reduce the cost of establishing and growing it business.	
3	IBM & SMRU	25-09-2020	Collaborative Programs- Curriculum Design and Execution	
4	Saraswati Dental College and Hospital and Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University	19-02-2021	Material Testing Lab Facility, Faculty Development Programs, Library Facility	

			Collaborative Research Projects.
5	NIDM (National Institute for Disaster Management) and Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University	02-03-2021	Capacity Building, Joint studies, Invest in risk mapping globally, Leverage technology to enhance the efficiency of disaster risk management efforts.
6	Imperial Society of Innovative Engineers (ISIE) and Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University	25-03-2021	Working together for academia partnership program "Specialization in Electric Vehicle Engineering".
7	UPSDMA (Uttar Pradesh Disaster Management Authority)	22-08-2021	Capacity Building, Joint studies, Invest in risk mapping globally, Leverage technology to enhance the efficiency of disaster risk management efforts.

E-Content Development Cell

Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University E-Content Development cell was established in January 2020. It is an academic platform for online teaching and learning. The cell aspires to motivate the faculty members to improvise with their academic writings quantitatively and qualitatively. It aims to maximize the development and availability of the e-resources in the form of texts, videos, animations, web links and self-assessment exercises. The focus of the cell is on developing and updating knowledge based on the relevant themes and issues in various disciplines and help the information flow to wider aspirants of knowledge.

E-content development cell encouraged the faculty and students for getting acquainted with elearning platforms during the COVID-19 lockdown. It also helped various faculties to develop e-content suitable for use in various teaching and learning programmers. During the COVID-19 lockdown the Cell has taken various initiatives for the promotion of e-learning and teaching. Following initiatives were taken by E-content development cell:

- 1. Uttar Pradesh higher education digital library: The Uttar Pradesh Higher Education Digital Library (UPHE) is a unique initiative by Uttar Pradesh Higher Education, which enables the students from different backgrounds, disciplines and areas of expertise to enhance their knowledge by this digital repository. The faculties of SRMU are continuously submitting their e-content from time to time and presently more than 3000 e-content resources have been submitted in the form of PPTs/Study material/Live lectures/Recorded videos, etc all together from different disciplines. SRMU ranks 7th amongst all the universities in Uttar Pradesh (UP) and 3rd among all the private universities in UP and 1st private university in Lucknow.
- 2. SWAYAM NPTEL local chapter: The cell has been successful in establishing the center for SWAYAM NPTEL local chapter in SRMU. National Program on Technology Enhanced Learning (NPTEL) is a project of MHRD initiated by seven Indian Institutes of Technology (Bombay, Delhi, Kanpur, Kharagpur, Madras, Guwahati and Roorkee) along with the Indian institute of Science, Bangalore. NPTEL is offering self-study courses across various disciplines viz. engineering, humanities and sciences since March, 2014. To take this initiative forward and to encourage more students across universities and colleges to participate and utilize these resources SWAYAM-NPTEL chapter in colleges and universities was setup. SRMU is one of the 4310 academic institutions of India that are part of SWAYAM-NPTEL local chapter. In the year 2020, a total of 206 University

- students were enrolled and registered from different institutes of SRMU in different NPTEL courses and 10 students successfully completed different NPTEL courses in year 2020.
- 3. IIRS-ISRO-Outreach Program: Indian Institute of Remote Sensing (IIRS) functions as a constituent unit of Indian Space Research Organisation (ISRO), Department of Space, Government of India. IIRS-ISRO Outreach program aims to strengthen academia in space technology and ts applications using online learning platforms. Under this programme, two modes of content delivery system are developed using online learning platform as live and interactive mode known as EDUSAT and e-learning mode. This program provides an opportunity for individuals to learn remote sensing and geo-information science for the benefit of their professional career, and empower students undertaking this course to develop their knowledge and understanding through formal coursework and a program of independent reading. SRMU is the outreach center for the Indian Space Research organization ISRO-IIRS program since July, 2020. SRMU has conducted 4 online training courses during the year. Forty two students were enrolled out of which 27 Students from different branches of SRMU have cleared various credit courses and received certificates.
- 4. YouTube Channel of E-content development Cell: YouTube channel of E content development cell was started and a total of 95 videos were made with the help of in-house facility and media center at SRMU. These videos were successfully uploaded on the YouTube channel.

E-Learning Excellence Award

- The aim of this award is to enhance education quality by using E-learning technologies, to foster excellence in education and to promote good practice of the use of ICT in education.
- 2. The award proposes to felicitate those teachers who have enhanced student learning by effectively and innovatively integrating technology supported learning into the curriculum and subject teaching including creation and delivery of e-content for and thereby promoted enquiry based cooperative-collaborative learning using ICT among their students during the current unprecedented prolonged closure of the educational institutions in the wake of pandemic COVID 19 outbreak (20th March to 30th June, 2020). The "E-Learning Excellence Award" for lockdown period of academic session 2019-20 was awarded at University Level to the following three faculty members on Republic Day, 26th January, 2021.

List of the Faculties for E- Learning Excellence Award

Name of the Faculty	Institute	Prize
Dr. Alka Singh	IMCE	1 st
Mr. Shoeb Ahmad	ЮТ	2 nd
Dr. Jyoti Dewan	IMCE	311

Welfare Measures: Faculty and Staff

The University has effective welfare measures for the teaching and non-teaching staff members of an institute are their most vital and dynamic components. The rise of any institute is directly proportional to the well-being and satisfaction of its staff. The institution always tries to appreciate and recognize the staff members for their achievements. The management has implemented various welfare schemes for its employees. These schemes and their suitability are evaluated from time to time and necessary revision is carried out. Management tries to provide a comfortable stay for the faculty and staff members while being a part of the SRMU family. The new joining is properly introduced to the system through induction program. Regular meeting at the Faculty level (with the respective Dean) is conducted which intends to address the issues faced by the faculty and staff members and incorporate their suggestions in various policies.

List of Existing Welfare Measures:

- Flexible timing
- Sexual harassment cell
- Recreation facility
- Staff benevolent fund
- PF for staff
- Canteen Facility, Ambulance Facility
- Study leaves are provided to pursue PhD to the faculty and staff for their research work.
- Faculty development programs are organized at the university and faculties are encouraged to attend conferences, submit papers, present their work at conferences, etc. Duty leave, registration fees and the TA/DA is provided for attending the conferences at different places.
- Healthy and hygienic work environment. Well maintained, individual work stations in air-conditioned staff room.

Quality Initiatives: Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC)

The academic session 2020-21 was eventful year for the IQAC. This report is of the activities/events carried out by the IQAC in accordance with the Plan of Action that had been outlined for 2020-21.

Activity 1: Policy Formulation on Attainment of Outcomes

Internal Quality Assurance Cell has prepared and submitted the policy on Attainment Learning Outcomes for approval, which was approved and issued on 20th July, 2020 for implementation.

Activity 2: Progress Review Meeting with NAAC Coordinators

IQAC has organized Progress Review Meetings of different criteria coordinators of NAAC from 18 to 20 August, 2020. All the criteria coordinators have submitted and presented the progress review report. The meeting was chaired by Hon'ble Vice Chancellor and attended by Criteria Coordinators/Directors/Deans and Steering Committee Members.

Activity 3: Online Faculty Orientation Programme on "New Education Policy 2020 in Higher Education:

Three-day Faculty Orientation Program (FOP) on "New Education Policy 2020 in Higher Education was conducted at Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University, from September 10-12, 2020 by the Internal Quality Assurance Cell. The FOP was attended by various faculties/deans/directors from different departments/institutes of the University.

- Prof (Dr.) Ritu Chandra, Principal, IER shared her views on new education policy: a vision for transforming India.
- Prof (Dr.) Moin Athar Director, ILS shared his views on role and orientation of teachers in new education policy.
- Prof Dr Niraj Gupta, Director IQAC shared his thoughts on New education policy 2020 in higher education: opportunities & challenges.

Activity 4: Two-day student orientation program:

Two- day student orientation program (SOP) was successfully conducted at Shri Ramswaroop Memorial University, from September 18th-19th, 2020 by the Internal Quality Assurance Cell SRMU in collaboration with ICFAI business School (IBS), Gurugram. The SOP program received an overwhelming

response from students of different departments/ institutes of the University. Following topics were covered during the program by eminent speakers:

- 1. Role of Soft Skills in placement Dr. Anupama Raina, Deputy Director Placements, IBS
- Introduction to Employability Skills: A guide to navigate the 21st century workspace Dr. Monica Bajaj, Faculty, IBS, Gurugram
- 3. Employability Skills Dr Ekta Rani Chauhan, IBS, Gurugram

Activity 5: Submission of Action Taken Report on Feedback

Based on the reports of Feedback Analysis of 2019-20 Session submitted by the departments, IQAC has prepared and submitted a comprehensive report of the over-all university. This overall process of feed-back and action taken had helped the university in enriching the curriculum as per stakeholders' expectations.

Activity 6: University Annual Report

IQAC has prepared University Annual Report for the session 2019-20 and submitted the same to Honourable Vice Chancellor sir in November 2020.

Activity 7: Submission of IIQA

In view of NAAC accreditation, IQAC has prepared and submitted the IIQA on NAAC portalon 23rd December, 2020, by IQAC.

Activity 8: E-Learning Excellence Award

To encourage and sensitize teachers about innovative practices in E-learning, IQAC has designed a E-Learning Excellence Award. The "E-Learning Excellence Award" for lockdown period of academic session 2019-20 was awarded at University Level to following three faculty members on Republic Day, 26th January, 2021:

- Dr. Alka Singh, Professor, IMCE
- Mr. Shoeb Ahmad, Assistant Professor, DCSE
- 3. Dr. Jyoti Dewan, Professor, IMCE

Activity 9: Submission of Self Study Report

Moving forward with the application NAAC accreditation, IQAC has prepared and submitted the Self Study Report on NAAC portal on 2nd February, 2021.

Activity 10:NAAC - Criteria Meetings

IQAC has organized meetings of HoDs/Deans/Directors with respective coordinators of steering committee and their team members of self-study report, evaluative report of the department and extended profile of the university for NAAC accreditation on the following dates:

- Criteria 1 17th February, 2021
- Criteria II 17th February, 2021
- 3. Criteria III 18th February, 2021
- Criteria IV 15th February, 2021
- Criteria V 15th February, 2021
- 6. Criteria VI 16th February, 2021
- 7. Criteria VII 16th February, 2021

Activity 11: Online workshop on "Understanding How Your Personal Values Impact Your Well-Being"

Internal quality Assurance Cell has organized an Online workshop on "Understanding How Your Personal Values Impact Your Well-Being"on 10th April, 2021 for the students of various departments. The keynote speaker for the workshop was Dr. Ashish Pandey, Associate Professor, Shailesh J. Mehta School of Management (SJMSOM) in Indian Institute of Technology (I.I.T.) Bombay, Powai, Mumbai.

Strength, Weakness, Opportunity and Challenges (SWOC)

Institutional Strength

SRMU has the following institutional strengths which are propelling its trajectory of progress:

- World Bank\ UNESCO projects promote regional development and provide Students and faculty real time exposure.
- Collaboration with Indian Space Research Organization, Indian Institute of Remote Sensing,
 Indian Institute of Toxicology Research, Central Institute of Subtropical Horticulture etc.
- Licensed by USA based agency TED for creating online content 'sharing innovative ideas'.
- SWAYAM NPTEL Centre to promote online learning.
- Curriculum Based on Bloom's Taxonomy for realization of learning outcomes.
- Choice Based Credit System & ICT implementation.
- Value Added Courses expose students to latest trends.
- Teaching-learning using Blended Approach.
- Industry Interaction (CII, FICCI, TiH) through guest lectures, site-visits for developing industry ready professionals.
- Interaction with eminent personalities including Nobel Laureates.
- 52.38-acre 'Wifi' enabled campus with well developed infrastructure.
- Upgraded Library employing ICT & conventional modus-operandi services routed through ILMS (KOHA).
- Eco friendly campus with energy park, green belts, bio-gas plant, herbal nursery and greenhouse.
- Through e-governance, university ERP has automated key processes, promoting efficiency and effectiveness.
- Strategic Plan aligned with Vision, Mission and Core Values and defined organizational structure, leads to decentralized and participative governance.
- Sixteen Clubs offer students creative avenues
- NCC, NSS and POWER ANGELS work for community development and gender-sensitization
- Pratibha Cell ensures dignity & security of women.
- Committed faculty from premier institutes.

- Centre for Innovation, Incubation & Entrepreneurship provides thrust to "Atma Nirbhar Bharat".
- Centre for Energy Conservation and Management for clean and green campus.
- Establishment of 'The Satyarthi Chair' promoting research in child rights.
- Significant patents and government sponsored projects.
- Ecosystem of scientific enquiry with research publication in Scopus/ Web of Science Indexed
 Journals.
- Recognition to meritorious and needy students through performance based scholarship.
- Students provided voice in university affairs through Student Senate and other committees.
- Mentoring System to develop a healthy bonding.
- Well equipped Hostel for Boys and Girls.
- Health facilities through DOCTEL and hospital associations.
- Open-air Gymnasium and Yoga Workshops.
- April Pathshala provides free education for under-privileged children, skill-development for rural women.

Institutional Weakness

Mentioned below are some areas wherein SRMU is trying to build:

- With aspiration of attaining excellence in academics the University faces challenges in acquiring the much-needed funding/grants from governmental agencies.
- SRMU needs to expand its horizons in terms of gaining consultancy projects from governmental and non-governmental organizations.
- There is need to encourage international mobilization of students and faculty to provide them
 more exposure and multi-dimensional growth.
- Requirements to enhance collaborative projects at national and international forums
- First generation learners from rural belt are a part of the study body and need a lot of acclimatization for integration in academic processes
- There is need to attract students from other states and countries to add to the student diversity on campus
- Alumni base is small and passed-out students are in starting phase of their job hence; their contribution towards the university in skills and funds is limited.

- Some faculty members have yet to acquire their dectoral degrees
- Although the university is making humangous efforts to reach out to the surrounding region and undertaking community development work, there is still need to enhance the university/society interface.
- Likewise the university has several MoUs with industrial organization and students are getting
 opportunity to interact and work on real time projects, still there is requirement to enlarge the
 University/Industry Interface.

Institutional Opportunity

Enumerated below are select areas of Opportunity which SRMU is attempting to translate into action:

- Attract students from the surrounding rural belt, skill them and be instrumental in the development of the students and the region
- Being a multi-disciplinary university, there is an opportunity to promote inter-disciplinary research.
- Opportunity to launch new programs as per the requirements of a post COVID 19 world
- To maintain a balance between catering to the needs of the local community and growing internationally
- To work for implementation of National Education Policy 2020
- Benefitting society through governmental grants and bringing about development in the five villages adopted by the university under the 'Unnat Bharat Abbiyaan'
- Be a conduit for reaching 'Kaushal Vikas Schemes' to the villages
- Enhance involvement and engagement of NGOs for upliftment of the region
- To mobilize CSR funds of industries for research, incubation and outreach activities.
- To collaborate with international universities of repute and launch joint programs and also promote student and faculty exchange.
- To encourage Blended-learning and development of MOOCs
- University is situated in a rural area, thus seize the opportunity to incubate innovative ideas and
 give impetus to the growth of local rural economy.
- To enhance virtual learning avenues through E-repository.
- To infuse students with greater academic and employability skills to enable them to make a mark internationally.

- To add more skill based programs to contribute to national prosperity.
- Boost the inflow of revenue by availing more consultancy projects.

Institutional Challenges

Illustrated herein are some Challenges which SRMU is attempting to convert into key development areas:

- · To increase the diversity of students with representations from other states and countries.
- Enable rural students to successfully cope with the curriculum in English medium
- Attract more industries for placement, in-plant training & project work.
- · To motivate students to take up national and international level examination
- To attract more experienced and competent faculty
- · To make efforts to encourage the retention of faculty
- To enhance the implementation of digital tools for benefit of students and faculty
- Implement teaching-learning and evaluation tools to enhance learning experience and outcomes.